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Law Amendments
Saturday, May 28, 1977

FIME: 2:30 p.m.
AR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. William Jenkins

MR. CHAIRMAN: Order please. We will call the Committee to order please. Order please. Mr. Ken
Zmberley.

MR. KENNETH EMBERLEY: Mr. Chairman, Members of Law Amendments Committee, |
\ppreciate the opportunity to make a presentation to you on the amendments to Bill 62. There are a
wmber of items that are of real concern to me. | have been interested in the running of our City for
some 30 years and have tried, in a very small way, to take an active part in the last 15 or 20 years in
lanning and participating in communication with my councillors and MLAs.

One of the amendments you propose is that the province shall have final say in planning. | notice
he wording was said by one of the people and in the literature “responsible to co-ordinate with areas
utside Winnipeg.” | noticed last night, Mr. David Palubeski presented a brief and was concerned
tbout citizen and councillor participation in this matter. | am very concerned with this. The additional
'one around Winnipeg, | think is one of our most important and crucial areas and | think your
imendment goes about it so completely wrongly.

The Minister would have the final say in planning. | wonder if the arrangement of the work
ichedule and the planning of the legislative process and the hours of work of the Law Amendments
Jommittee is indicitive of the Cabinet’s input into the planning process. This is amatter of concernto
ne. | have watched the Provincial Government’s planning efforts in the past as well as the City of
Ninnipeg's and | am not sure that the Provincial Government has the expertise or the modern
yhilosophy needed for modern planning techniques.

The main proposal for changes in planning boils down to the centralization of planning into six
sommunity plans for the new six community areas. To me, this follows the very best planning
soncepts of the 1950s and the 1960s. To me, this is very similar to the planning concept of the Metro
>orporation and you must remember this was 15 years ago and they didn’t know any better at that
ime because most of our planners were University graduates of the old planning schools where the
Iream was to make a city look as much like Greece or Rome or London or Washington as it was
yossible to make and it would be absolutely beautiful. The creation of broad avenues and limestone
ralaces and attractive architectural features would make a great city. | know people and | took partin
he development of the original City of Winnipeg plan for the Metro Corporation and it really was a
lind of an ivory tower planning concept. It was a great dream of experts and university people to
nake a fabulously exquisite city but it wasn’t realistic.

We have worked for years and years, we have fought against the professionals in the universities
o develop new concepts and new philosophies and they came up with the idea of environmental
slanning — planning closer to the people. Neighbourhood planning, community planning, not a
:ommunity of 90,000 or 100,000 people, even that is too large to get real citizen involvement and this
s the whole key to the matter. The people in Fort Rouge have a strong feeling for their community.
"he people in Westwood — Councillor Bockstael told us a story last night — the people in Westwood
ind the people in Southdale and the people in Windsor Park ‘have a strong feeling for their
sommunity but it's a small, moderately small area, and to develop keen public interest in a larger
jommunity is a very difficult thing.

Now, we can dream of making instant changes in people, in making the world beautiful, in
hanging people’s characters and personalities, it would be wonderful but you cannot always
sgislate those things. It took 1,000 years to produce the British Parliamentary system and it's
tumbling and bumbling forward into new changes. | don’t think that the key leaders in this
.egislature are any more in touch with new planning concept than the key leaders on the City of
Vinnipeg Council. | really do not think they understand.

lask you, itis so hardto explain it. Have any of you ever lived on a farm or owned a farm or worked
n a farm? Really. Well, | ask you, did you ever have fields on your farm that you knew were different
rom other fields. You might have a field on aridge, you might have a field low down, you might have a
ield that was partly gravel and it was different from the other fields. You might have afield that dried
iooner in the spring and you could put a crop on it; and other fields that had to be planted later. You
night have a field that was stuck next to a neighbour that had dirty weeds all over his stuff and they
lew onto yours. Of course, we don't have those kinds of farms in Manitoba. Your fields were
.omething that God and nature put there for along time. You had to be a pretty smart farmer to figure
ut what they were and you had to farm to fit those fields. Now, all you need is some expert from the
ity, some real smart city slicker to come out and say, “You know, | think it would be better if you ran
he rows of your cornfield up and down the hill. | think it would be better if you put your fields square
ind planted them in number and rotation around this way.”

That's what you're trying to do to my city. You have people sitting in an office somewhere thatare
rying to figure out how the voting is going to go at the next election or you have got dreamers and
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idealists'and they are sitting there with-a piece of paper and-a:pencil and-they are cuttingup my c
and saying, “Well, let's make another neighbourhood here.” Would you fight if somebody tried to rt
your farm? It's unbelieveable. | sometimes get a little emotional when | think of what you are doing
my City. It's not your city to cut up and play games with; it's my cuty, it's my home; it's r
neighbourhood where | have lived all my life.
I have lived in St. James for 25 years; before that I' lived in the North End on St. Johns Avent
- Before that, my brother lived on College Avenue; | have lived on MacMillan Avenue; | have lived:
Roslyn Road in Fort Rouge and you are just quietly going to chop Fort Rouge in half. | know why. Y:
want to get rid of the best planner in the Legislature; that’s all it is; you don’t fool us with your sto
That's all it is. You think we’re so dumb we don’t catch on to that? It’s just not very nice. Why do
every change have to be drastic? Why does every change have to be aripping up and a tearing dow
Why can’t you make gradual changes?
| heard an honourable gentleman in this room the other night say to my Resident Advis
Chairman from St. James where | am on the Resident Advisory Group, “How would you like have
part of Midlands area? We can cut up 10 or 12 blocks of the west end of Midlands area and give it
you. Would that be okay?” What right have you gotto dothat? St. James has been an entity for 50, ¢
"~ 70 yedrs. And the Midlands has been an entity and here we are, you give us the City of Winnipeg 4
— not altogether give us, you forced it on to us — but | can understand that because any change,
would have fought against any change. I'admit that..But we are just beginning to learn to live with
We're just beginning to learn to deal with our Mayor. We are just beginning to learn to deal with o
Community Committees and our Resident Advisory Group and the planning techniques. We
getting bits of success. But you can’'twait another four years; you have just got torip itall up; tearit
apart and throw it at us and we've gotto spend another four years trying to patch up the piece

Youcannottake an areain St. James, an area in Brooklands, an areainthe North End of Winnipe
= -in St."Vital and say, “The people will participate; the people will gather together and form a plan a

“develop a city plan.” We tried to get a District Plan going in the east end of St. James three years a¢
We got a wonderful lady planner, Joanna Reese came down there and she helped us worked ou
district plan. We had a meeting in a school of 250 poor, young and old people. They stayed from
o’clock to 11:30 at night and it’s only ten blocks long and six blocks wide, butthey were intereste
they wanted to do something. Our councillors held back the plan and the other areas like Fort Rou
that take a down-zoning plan to the Municipal Board, they turn it down. You walk in the door af
spendmg six months, a year, two years, developing a plan, and later on you walk out the door a
you've got an answer that says, “No.” They have no rightto do that. If they want to'say no, they ShOL
have to present twenty or thirty reasoned arguments on why they say no.

The planning process of the city — it is difficult for the citizen to get all the input and all the fat
and influence the way he wants to, but he has a chance to participate and weare learning tolive w
it. We have our resident advisory groups, we have our STEP programs, we have activist groups tt
are monitoring the ICEC members’ voting program on council. There are University of Winnipeg -
am sorry, | am not supposed to swear in this place — University of Manitoba planning people who ¢
trying to help the city. There are many organizations. We have the community planning associati
who are trying to help the resident advisory group and the citizen in small, inconspicuous ways
deal in practical ways with the problems of the city, and we are making progress. We have got ourc
councillors after a year or two years of the most ridiculous arguing, haggling, to agree that t
Winnipeg arenashould be expanded by 3,000 or 4,000 seats or 5,000 seats, a very small number witl
small number of millions of dollars that they are going to take out of their revenue and they are goi
to build it. Now that is a practical, sensible, reasonable solution, but it took a very year-and-a-h:
two years, of the most bitter fighting to get it through.

The planning concept isn’'t easy and this is why | want to take so much time today totalk abou
because it is the key to the whole of the survival of our city. We have gota golden opportunity to bu
an arena. | don't know whether you have heard about it. It is the most fantastically wonderful drea
Has anybody ever sat in the back lane of Strathcona Street at eleven o’clock at night? Have many
you fellows ever done that, when they've got a game or an event at the arena with a milli
candlepower or lights and 10,000 idiots screaming and the music roaring? It's the most obsce
noise pollution problem that you ever saw. You know, a mile away, when the wind is right, you c
hear it.

They want to put an arena almost twice as big in the centre of a residential area behind the CI
station, and parking for 5,000 or 6,000 or 7,000 cars in the middle of a new housing complex. We ne
that like we need another hole in the head. We need a housing complex and residential compl
downtown so we won't have to build six more bridges, that’s true. But we are trying to deal with tt
with the-machinery that you gave us in the old City of Winnipeg Act you passed five or six years ay
and we are just beglnmng to figure out how to make use of it. Please, | ask you, don’tripitall ap
again.

Another amendment proposes that the province shall have final say in financing. | don't s
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inything surprising about that. They have all along. | think the veto has been used about twelve times
n the last twelve major capital works proposals of the City of Winnipeg. Every time they want to build
iomething majorand something important, the province says, “No. Phooey onyou.We won’t share
n the cost.” That is a very bullying and arrogant way to do planning. If you.think you have planning
Jeas which are valuable for the City of Winnipeg, why haven’t you got the courage to talk about them
n the open and daylight? You want to make a contribution to the City of Winnipeg. This isimportant.
he province has to plan to fit the City of Winnipeg into the additional zone and the rest of the
rovince. It is important. But if you have planning concepts, you should have the courage to send
'our planning officials out to debate and argue in public meetings in the community committees and
n the additional zones and in the city council hearings. And you should arrangehearings down here,
wublic hearings, public meetings, at a convenient hour where the public can come down and sit and
vatch the Province of Manitoba with their set of planning concepts for the city, how they differ from
he City of Winnipeg's planning concepts, and see the councillors and the MLAs debate them, and
he planners argue them and debate them.

You have norighttomakeanironclad rule andsay, “This is the way yourcity is going to be, and we
ire going to decide.” Now this was talked about the other night and | think it is a little bit important.
Ve got a nice lecture last night on the history of government in the world. | am notgoingtogointoall
hat detail, but there was a time when the king and the queen ruled everything, and we just had a
ecent time when King Richard Nixon ruled everything, and he said he could do no wrong, he could
reak the law because the law didn't apply to him. And you, some of you people, have probably got
rade union friends and you remember the time when the company said that they could run the
;ompanies the way they wanted and the worker had no rights to share in determining how his
vorking conditions should be and all this. And some people got together against the power of the
jovernment and the police and the army and the secret service and the detective agencies and they
ormed unions. And it is just unbelievable the power of the unions now. All you havetodois walk over
o Griffin Steel or look in the post office to see the unbelievable extension of the power of the unions
osuchan extent now that many companies . cannot operate efficiently or intelligently. Butthatwas a
lew concept.

We even had a new concept. Did you know that some old farmers and church ministers got
ogether in Saskatchewan 40 years ago and said, “We are going to try and form a new political
ystem.” Can you imagine church ministers and farmers trying to form a political party? Everybody
new it would never work and they could never get to be the government, but they tried just the same.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Order please. |tryto be as lax and as forbearing as possible, but | would like you
2 come back to The City of Winnipeg Act. You know this is what we are having the hearings on.

MR. EMBERLEY: Yes, Sir, | will.

MR. CHAIRMAN: We had a history lesson last night and | think we should try and keep the
emarks to the bill, what we are here for. We have a lot of peoplethat wantto. . .lhave anothertwelve
r thirteen people after you and in all fairness to them | must ask you to stay to the point.

MR. EMBERLEY: | understand, Mr. Chairman.

MR. CHAIRMAN: The point is that we are here to hear hearings on The City of Winnipeg Act.

MR. EMBERLEY: | am right to the point now because the new concept that you people haven't
ome to the stage of realizing yet is that there is a completely new system of democracy that is
eveloping past the trade union movement, past the idea of socialist worker-farmer participation in
1e government. There are environmentalists and planners and activists that feel that they have a
ight to shareinthe government of their city and their province and their country. And itdoesn't work,
s one gentleman said here the other night, well, those that are elected to the Legislature, they are the
nes who are going to decide. That, Sir, is a restatement of the problem of most of our government.
‘he councillors say, “We are elected; we will make the decisions.” Our Federal Government says the
ame things, but that is where we get all our major botch-ups, because they do not want
nvironmental impact reviews like was written into the City of Winnipeg Act by this government a few
ears ago, one ofthe most modern and wonderful concepts. But it wasn’t very strictly enforced. It was
ratered down and now it is left optional, so it just means nothing.

That is the most important thing that happened to us. In every piece of zoning and rezoning that
omes before our community committee, we get an environmental impact report from our
nvironmental planner, and he lists out the ten or the fifteen or the twenty most important things
oncerning the development of ahouse, of an apartmentblock, of aroad or a street, howitis goingto
ffect our community adversely, the problems to look for, possible solutions. This is the most
nportant thing that has happened to our communities, and some of us who are members of the
asident advisory group, and some of the citizens, take the trouble to read through the minutes, two
nd three and four hours before every meeting, and go down and sit through the council meetings
‘om five o’clock at night until eleven o’clock at night, and we don't get paid for it. Butweareallowed
n input and we have facts, we have information to go on, information that in the past was always
oncealed.
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| have here a report, an environmental impact report. “Thisis written in response to yo
memorandum dated April 18th, 1974, requesting that certain reports be prepared in connection wi
an application to permit construction of an apartment building and parkade by Imper
Developments in St. James-Assiniboia.” Well, this was discussed fairly-extensively the other night
a meeting here. An 88 suite geriatric centre, with 20 percent car parking in the heart of a resident
area. And when the residents knew about it, found out about'it, they fought it tooth and nail. Th
hatedtheidea of aten or eleven storey apartment block rightin the middle of their housing area. Bu
was zoned forit, and there was nothing they could do to stop it, except thatthe developer didn'tha
endough money to go ahead with the project.

Five or six years later, along comes another project, yes, it's the Manitoba Housing and Renew
Corporation. They want to build there. Very same thing: But, instead of 88 suites, they want to put
107 suites and 23 townhouses. In spite of the story we heard the other night, they wanted a mu
larger density of people living there. On 1 % acres of land, they wanted to put 222 people. Th
wanted to have 23 townhouses, parking for each townhouse, 44-cars all told for the townhouse a
the senior citizens’ centre. And the residents fought it just as hard then. They fought tooth and n
against the Manitoba Housing and Renewal Corporation.

You see, we don’t know the difference. When we see a bad developer with a bad plan, we do
care whether it comes from the government or from private business. We've been fighting t
Manitoba Housing and Renewal Corporation for four years, with their bad planning. But do y:
know, we've had good results. Because every year they give us better plans. Ever year, they give
better projects, and our environmental planner wrote right into her analysis of this plan, “This pl
contains 20 percent more open space than is required by the zoning law.” | stood up inthe meeti
and congratulated the Manitoba Housing and Renewal Corporation man for giving us a better pl
than was required by law. He changed his plan and came back in and he had two little driveways, a
his 23 townhouses for low income people, were separating the two groups, and there were two lit
driveways instead of one long driveway. So the 22-car parking lot was broken up into two parki
lots, for eleven cars, and there wouldn't be the same speeding through the driveway at nighttime i
residential area. v

The Manitoba Housing and Renewal Corporation are pretty good people because every ye
they're making better plans to fit into our communities.

One of your recommendations is that you reduce the size of council drastically from 50 to
members. Mr. Chairman, we discussed this a number of times, privately, groups of individuals, ant
is very difficult to run a committee of three people. If you have a committee of three people and ji
one has to be away, which often occurs, you have a committee forming of one chairman and o
member. Since two people can only have two different opinions, nothing can really be done. We b
of you to consider, why cannot you make a modest reduction in councillors? The numbers do
really matter that much to me, except that you pretty nearly have to have four councillors to make a
kind of a committee. Why not try, this time, reducing the membership to maybe around 40, and thi
in four, or eight, or ten years’ time, if you really. must, reduce it to 30. But please do not make 1
changes so drastic. '

The re-drawing of the boundaries is a thing that | find most destructive. |, myself,have notyeth
a chance to see the actual blueprint. | don't think the map of the City of Winnipeg with the n
boundaries and the old boundaries was published in the regular newspapers, if | remember correci
Mr. Chairman. | don'’t think there’s even quite enough copies of this proposed bill to go around
everybody that still wants to get one to get them. | don’t think you have any right to take ¢
neighbourhoods, our communities, where people have lived with their elementary school and th
community club, and sometimes with their city council, for thirty or forty years, and now with th
Community Committee for five or six years, and drastically reapportion them and readjust them. Y
can do it, you've gotthe legal right. But don’t you come back to us in four years’ time and say, whert
the citizen participation? | ask you gentlemen, where is the environmental impact review on yc
proposed amendments? Because that would show that if you drastically alter the communities’ a
you make the communities all deliberately too large, you're going to wreck citizen participation
isn'tat the same level in all sections of the city. In some sections of the city, you have councillors tl
like the people that live there, and in some sections of the city, you have residents that like th
councillors. | happen to be blessed that way. In St. James-Assiniboia, we have had a remarka
community committee.

Now, | know some of you think it's remarkable, but in aslightly different way. | know that. But t|
doesn’'t matter to me. | have been participating in our city government for almost 20 years, since | fi
moved to St. James, and in almost every case | have been courteously received by my council, by
community committee. | have been treated fairly and intelligently by my councillors, and | have be
able to communicate with them. They don't always do what we tell them to do, but they claim th:
not their job. But we can communicate with them, and we're making progress in building a better c

lask you to consider, why did you find it necs necessary, in drawing up the plans of representat
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or the five communities of the city, to have approximately 19,000 to 21,000 people represented by
ach councillor in all the different areas of the city, but when you came out to St. James-Assiniboia,
ou thought, “Oh, I think we can cut one councillor out of that dirty rotten St. James area, and we’'ll
1ake each councillor represent 26,000 people”.

Now, | had one person ask me last night, would you tell the committee that we think the bill’s title
hould be amended to, “A bill intended to take vengeance on the areas of the city that oppose the
Aanitoba Housing and Renewal Corporation and some government policies.” Now that is a dreadful
ning to say about a responsible and intelligent government, but people still say it. You can't stop
hem saying it. And they think that they can proveit. It's up to you to make your legislation look so that
ou not only are the good guys, but you actually look like the good guys.

A very important part is, “exempt all provincial construction from city veto.” You will amend the
llanning rules so that the province is not subject to City of Winnipeg planning rules. | noticed the
ilentleman spoke, and he said, “This doesn't mean the two governments can’t work together.” | ask
ou, when one fellow has a whip and a club and most of the money, it's not always easy to work
ogether unless you're on your hands and knees in front of the boss. Now, that can be a working
iartnership, but it doesn't make for a mutually beneficial and satisfactory working relationship, |
uggest, gentlemen.

My humble suggestion would be that if the province finds that the common, ordinary little
easants in the different areas of the city are opposing some of their programs, whether it's a liquor
tore without parking, or it’s a liquor store in a residential area where it’'snot wanted, orit'sa high
lensity housing project in a low density housing area, then | suggest, gentlemen, you have a duty, if
ou think you're right, and God'’s on your side, you should have the courage to go out and face the
ublic and sell them on your ideas.

This is my whole key to the environmental impact reviews and community hearings. We have a
ight to expect our city councillors and our planners and our provincial MLAs and their planners, if
1ey think something isn’t right and the citizens are all wet and all wrong, you come out and show us
nd debate with us in the open in public in daylight and convince us and sell us on a new idea.

| know all the citizens aren’t wise, but I'll tell you something, all the planners aren’t wise either. |
sk you, if you have a concept, if you have an idea, and the public isn’t well enough informed and
ou're so far ahead of us with new, progressive ideas, you come out and convince us and educate us,
.ecause that’'s what we need. But if you're 20 years behind us in your planning concepts, you come
.ut and debate with us and we'll educate you, because the planning concept that they’re carrying out
t the corner of Logan and Sherbrook is the best of the old ways.

| saw a letter, posted in the University of Winnipeg, and it said, the Premier of Manitoba will not
llow the University of Winnipeg to build on Spence Street because it would mean tearing down
eople’s houses. A few years later, | see a man tearing down people’s houses and poor apartment
locks at Logan and Sherbrook, but that’s different. And do you know, some of the little people, some
f the little, ordinary, dumb, poor people and some of the little tiny capitalists have got forty or fifty
1ousand dollars. Now, they don't have $165,000 worth of land, but some of these little capitalists
ave got a little apartment block or a couple of homes, and they’re opposing the government plan so
iolently, that the government is going to change the Expropriations Actso that not only do they have
1e power of a government with a billion dollars behind them . . .

MR. CHAIRMAN: Order please. We're not on the Expropriations Act, Mr. Emberley. Now please
eep to the bill that we have before us. Mr. Bilton on a point of order.

MR. BILTON: | appreciate what you're endeavouring to do, Sir, but after yesterday when you
pened the floodgates, | believe this honourable gentleman should have the same rights and
rivileges to wander if he wishes in order to make his point. | don’t see how you can subject him to
afraining from what he has on his mind, when you let happen what happened yesterday.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Green.

MR. GREEN: Mr. Chairman, | believe you have a responsibility to try to keep the proceedings
oing. Mr. Chairman, | think that you do it in your discretion, and if you are found to be acting badly
1en there can be a challenge to your decision. Mr. Speaker, | think we've all been listening patiently,
nd when references are made to people owning $165,000 aorth of land —(Interjection) — | believe
's the privilege of the Chairman to say to the gentleman that he wants him to come to order and to
ontinue with his speech so that other delegations can also be heard. | believe that that is his
rivilege.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Order please. Mr. Minaker on the same point of order. .

MR. MINAKER: On the same point of order, | believe that Mr. Emberley, in his presentation
appened to mention the word “expropriation” but in doing so he was relating to the problems of the
itizens of our city. He was relating to the different problems that we have ascitizens of Winnipeg and
e happenedto mention the word thatdidn't relate to the bill of Winnipegthat we're dealing with, but |
till think as citizens of Winnipeg, that there are citizens who are affected by expropriation, whether
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they have 40,000 or 165,000 as the Honourable Minister of Mines has. related. | think that M
Emberley was on the subject, but unfortunately, as sometimes happens in the House, and when th:
occurs where we mention some word that doesn’t relate to the bill, the Deputy Speaker or th
Speaker gets on the edge of his Chair, then we relate back to the bill and they sit back and relax. Bt
unfortunately, maybe the honourable gentleman before-us doesn’t know these rules and may hav
unfortunately for himself, mentioned a word that doesn’t relate to the bill. But | think the presentatio
relates to the problems that we have before us, both as members of the Legislature and citizens ¢
Winnipeg.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Green.

MR. DOERN: Mr. Chairman, on the point of order. . .

MR. GREEN: Mr. Chairman, | believe I've been recognized by the Chair.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Green.

MR. GREEN: Mr. Chairman, in the Legislature, we have a time limit. Before this committee w
have not established one. But if proceedings are going to continue in this way, so that people spea
for any length of time and are not required to condense their remarks so that other people can b
heard, then, Mr. Chairman, I'm going to move that there be a time limit. If honourable members wi
then support that, then Mr. Emberley can speak as long as he wants, aslongas | know that some tim
he’s going toend. Butatthe moment, | don’t know that he is ever going to end, and he wishestode:
with extraneous material. Therefore | think that the Chairman has a right to ask him to stick to th
point. .

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Bilton.

MR. BILTON: Mr. Chairman, | never questioned your authority. | believe | suggested what yo
were endeavouring to do was right and proper. But at the same time in fairness to the witness we hav
here now, and in view of what has gone before, | think the Minister of Minesand Natural Resourcesii
being extreme in his thoughts and he’s not being fair. He normally is fair, but on this occasion, he’
calling upon the committee to cut off free speech and | will not buy that for one moment.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Order please. No one is trying to curtail Mr. Emberley’s speech. I'm asking hir
to speakto matterthatis before the committee. If you don’t like that, it's too bad and you’d better get
new Chairman. If you don’t like my ruling, you can challenge it. I'm asking Mr. Emberley to speak ti
the bill before us. | don’'t want him speaking on the Expropriation Act, | don’t want him speaking oi
any other'Act. If he wished to speak on the Expropriation Act’ he could have spoken on it. We ha
hearings on it. Mr. Emberley. Order please.

MR. DOERN: Mr. Chairman, on the point of order. | would like to make this point, that there ar
people here who are from the public, who have come to appear before this committee. This is th:
third occasion. They’'ve been here two nights and one day, and they may have to come anothe
couple of nights and another couple of days to be heard. | think that it is fair and reasonable tha
witnesses be asked to make their remarks direct and to be aware of the fact that there are othe
people who wish to appear before the committee. Although we have no time limit at present, | thin
the witness should realize that he has in fact been speaking fromforty to forty-five minutes, and that
possible, he should wind up his remarks and let someone else address the committee.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Johnston.

MR. J. FRANK JOHNSTON: Mr. Chairman, on the point of order. The Minister of Public Works i
out of whack as usual. Mr. Chairman, if the Minister of Public Works had noticed, | would like to sa'
that Mr. Emberley has been here for every one of the hearings of this committee and he has sa
patiently and listened to everybody. | think we can listen to him.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Order please. Let's have enough of this nonsense. I'm asking the delegation t
confine his remarks to the bill. If he’s not, I'm going to stop him again. Now, confine your remarks t
the bill, please. Mr. Emberley.

MR. EMBERLEY: Regarding rezoning and variance hearings and development plan hearings, iti.
my suggestion that they should begin in the Community Committee and they should end in th
Community Committee It is my suggestion that for people to have hearings where they have ni
power, does not produce agreat deal of benefit. And for people to have the major decisions madein:
distant place, where they cannot usually get to, is not a productive method of planning. It is m
humble suggestion that the Community Committee should be given more powers to have the origina
hearing on rezoning and development plans. Then it is my suggestion that Environment Committe:
or any other committee you wish to choose in the central administrative offices should be asked t
make written suggestions and proposals for improvement and if the Provincial Government, thi
Minister, has recommendations and proposals for improvement, that they should be made and tha
representatives from Environment Committee and representatives from the different intereste:
groups and: representatives from the Provincial Planning Department should appear back in th
Community Committee that is going to be helped or wrecked by the development. The Communit'
Committee should have the power to make the final decision in front of its citizens on majo
development for their neighbourhood but with a proper, full public input from all concerned, botl
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‘om the Central City and from the province.

One of the most difficult concepts to understand is that so much planning has been by rigid rules.
\t the present time, the City of Winnipeg has the most inflexible rigid and complex set of zoning laws.
‘hey are supposed to stop ali bad building but in so many cases they stop all good building and
onstructive building. Planning should be flexible; rules should be administered with sensitivity. This
s asking a great deal; asking a completely new concept and | ask you gentlemen to considerin your
mendments, rather than having the Minister have the power to do so many things himself, that the
finister, if he is concerned with building a better city for Winnipeg, he should have his planners draw
p a set of guidelines similar to the City of Winnipeg'’s 12 guidelines that are supposed to guide the
evelopment of the City. He should produce a similar and comparable one and he should emphasize
ne similarities and the differences. He should give us an opportunity when we are having debatesin
wur Community Committee and we have an Environmental Impact Report from our planner, we
hould be able to have the province’s input into how to make this planning better.

My final suggestion to you gentlemen is that citizen involvement and citizen participation is
omething that was talked about a number of times at the hearings here and questions that were
sked. | cannot explain to you better than by quoting a very brief newspaper article here which shows
Lismore Park Back in Use: ‘In the Brooklands community there is an open space to be enjoyed by all
esidents,” Councillor Eldon Ross told Metro One following a recent City Council meeting.”
\pproved purchase of Lismore Park, total price of $20,000, meant that the open field would again be
vailable for those participating in unorganized sport.

| ask you not to emphasize your planning rules that the city must very promptly prepare district
lans for six communities., grandiose, large-scale plans which, in most cases, cannot be carried out
nd will be so quickly changed that within a very few years, they become totally useless.

In our Lismore Park in Brooklands, a man came along and | heard a city planner say, “You don't
eed that park; it isn't a park,” and | have seen poor working people stand up and face this
overnment expert and they said, “But our kids play football on it. It's all covered with grass.” They
aid, “It can’t be a park; it'sgot no sandpit; it's got no goal post; it's got no buildings; it's got no jungle-
ym.” The Manitoba Housing and Renewal Corporation said, “It's the only piece of cheap land we
an get in Brooklands to build row houses on.” And now we are getting houses, in-fill houses in
jrooklands and we have got a beautiful little piece of open space, a park, which is so desperately
eeded, but the planners didn’t understand the modern planning concept of flexibility. | suggest to
ou that if you carry out all your amendments to the City of Winnipeg Act, you are going to have a
igid paper-bound city and you are going to kill citizen participation.

| thank you for your patience and your courtesy.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Just a moment, Mr. Emberley. There may be some questions members may
ave. Thank you for your presentation. Are there any questions? Mr. McKenzie.

MR. McKENZIE: Mr. Emberley, have you any knowledge of socialism and how it works?

MR. EMBERLEY: | . . .

MR. CHAIRMAN: Order please.

MR. EMBERLEY: May | answer? Quickly and briefly. | understand about socialism and |
nderstand about capitalism. What | want most of all is good government. | cannot put up with the
onsense of the bickering and arguing about the wicked evil capitalists when they are talking about
ttle, ordinary, small people owning a boarding house or a small apartment block. | cannot put up
rith the nonsense of arguing about socialism when it happens to be Manitoba Housing and Renewal
orporation, the only people building low income housing in Winnipeg at the present time. | think we
re entitled to request humbly that some of our legislators, who carry on areligious warfare, get down
> giving us good government whether it is a good piece of NDP socialist legislation or a good piece
f capitalist legislation that the NDP wishes to bring in. Does that answer your question, Sir?

MR. McKENZIE: Another question, Mr. Chairman. Are you concerned about the big government
oncept that’s practiced at the federal level and the provincial level today?

MR. EMBERLEY: In the City of Winnipeg Act, | understand, Mr. Chairman, | must only answer with
sference to the City of Winnipeg.

With reference to the City of Winnipeg Act, in the last three years, watching our councillors
rrestle with the Capital Budget and discussing individual details of operation, we know that we are
teadily going bankrupt in the City of Winnipeg. The 1981 conference organized by the University of
lanitoba planners who studied our Capital Budget and myself who drives up and down the
rashboard on Portage Avenue, watches the corner of my street where there are three catch basins
lith plugged openings so that the rainwater can't get down them, we know that the central
dministration is costing us a fortune.

Our policemen are reguarly regularly transferred back and forth from one area to the other, just
ke it was a game of musical chairs, like the Armed Forces and many corporations practice. It has cut
1e efficiency of our police force in St. James by maybe 30 percent because all the people are
trangers, 30 percent, 40 percent, 50 percent of our policemen are total strangers to the areaand the
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peoplein the area. Our Fire Department is harmed. One of our men saw two men with a half-ton tru
drive out to put two new castors in a chair from the central administration.

I beg of you, if we are going to avoid the problems of New York, we are going to have
decentralize the administration so that the local Community Committee councillors and their loc
foremen can manage the sewer and the garbage and the public works. = ..

Toillustrate, in St. James, we had a beautiful new building built,2000Portage Avenue. They fou
out it was overcrowded — well, the school board moved out. The school board put up a beautiful ne
building, although they're closing down two new schools in the next two years. They closed do\
one school this year; right next to it they built a beautiful new $150,000 building. As soon as th
moved out, there was so much vacant land, they moved the ambulanceserviceinto it. Now they ha
moved the Assessment Department and | believe it is the Tax Department downtown to the centre
the City where they tell us that there is such a shortage of space they are going to have to builc
larger City Council and we have a big chunk of vacant space in our office.

I think that the Provincial Government, which operates on a very large scale, and the Fedel
Government on a larger scale, just multiply the problems. Decentralization to us is the only hope tF
we have of survival.

MR. McKENZIE: Well, you've answered my question that while the governments have grown
the federal level and the provincial level, at the municipal level they have been eroded and many
their rights have been taken away atthe municipal level.

MR. EMBERLEY: My feeling would be, from watching itand talklngwnhthe people, thatin spite
anybody’s planning, the City has almost twice as many things to do as they had to do 40years ag
We know from the Duetsche Report on Taxes in Canada that the Provincial Governmenthas had t|
fastest growing percentage of revenues of all the provincial governments in Canada, the faste
growing set of expenditures. Yet the cities are the ones that have hadthe largest growing
responsibilities and that is the reason why every city in North America is facing financial problem:
think it would be fair to say that | don’t think this government is hardly even a little bit meaner than t|
other provincial governments — they’re certainly not any better — but they are not a great deal wor
than the Conservative and Liberal governments in other provinces who hate to give the citi
anything they can avoid.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Emberley.

MR..McKENZIE: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Johnston.

MR. F. JOHNSTON: Mr. Emberley, one questlon | have for you, | wrote down. You mentlonl
planning should be flexible and you also mentioned that variances should be made at the local lev
Are you meaning that the variances to the overall plan, there should be anoverall plan, but varianc
to it should be made at the local level. | am speaking of the many little things that come up, li
driveways or additions to homes and things of this nature, and what other variances were y
speaking of?

MR. EMBERLEY: | was thinking particularly of development in the community. | understand th
we have to have a larger plan for the City as a whole and that these things have to be handled by Ci
Council or one of their units as a whole. But to me, in our little community, we are fighting f
democracy, the right to control our lives and the community where we live. All major developme
projects in our community, small and large, we feel we should have some control over. We shou
increase our control over it, rather than it be taken away downtown and given to the central Ci
Council or to the Minister. To us, many of us, thisis why we are so concerned with Mr. Justice Berg
and the South Indian Lake because we are fighting a war for our community.

MR. F. JOHNSTON: Just one more brief question to try and get a little more explanation then. If:
area is presently zoned or is commercial, and somebody wants to go 13 or 14 storeys, you believe th
you should have the right in the community to be able to say, “Well, because it is in tr
neighbourhood, we feel it shouldn’t be more than say eight.” The zoning is there for commercial b
you should maybe have some say on how high, how big, or how much parking, etc., in the are

MR. EMBERLEY: It is my understanding that the City of Winnipeg has enough land zoned at t!
present time, that without one single piece of rezoning they could build the city up until it had ol
million population. There is so much over-zoned land in various areas and including in Fort Rou
and our area and we have no desire to punish good developers. Manitoba Housing and Renew
Corporation and private capitalists who want to come in and build intelligent projects that a
compatible with the neighbourhood, we want them, but we want to be able to argue with them
small points and big points. Where they are going to produce a disaster that our taxes will have
straighten out later, we think we should have some right to control them.

We made a survey on Portage Avenue just lastyearin our STEP program and thereis all kinds
chunks of commercial property scattered throughout the residential area, that anytime in the next
10 or 20 years when the profit is attractive enough, they can rip down a house and build acommerc
building. We cannot tolerate this destruction of our community any longer. It isn't necessary ai
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vhat we want is to be able to build community action plans. We don’t need a large-scale plan, Sir. We
ireed a community action plan to downzone to reasonable zoning level. Then when Manitoba
1ousing and Renewal and other people come in and want to build amedium or a high density project,
ve can argue and give and take and we can give concessions and they can give concessions. We still
et them make a profit or build their project, but it should be something compatibie to the
1eighbourhood.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Thank you, Mr. Emberley. Councillor Alf Skowron.

COUNCILLOR ALF SKOWRON: Mr. Chairman, members of the Committee, | am making a
yresentation on behalf of six of the NDP councillors of the City of Winnipeg council and they reserve
‘he right to have their own input into areas that perhaps they feel of importance.

I would liketoalsoindicate, Mr. Chairman, that | will be speaking and all the time | will be speaking
»n behalf of the majority of the caucus. | will indicate at the end a number of points that interest me in
»articular and | would like to raise them with this Committee.

In respect to the Mayor, we are of the concurrence that the election should be in a dual position of
»oth councillor and Mayor. We take this position because we can indicate right now that there issuch
1 person acting perhaps more times as Mayor, but the title is Deputy Mayor and he is elected ata
vard. He must participate in ward meetings and in the Executive Policy Committee which he
'epresents, the Community Committee meetings and Council and, therefore, we can'tsee thisto be
such a difficult area for anyone else to attempt. | take it we concur in it as well because presently, at
east for what the Mayor is earning, surely gives him the opportunity to work at it full time.

We would like to indicate that the present City of Winnipeg Act and the proposed Bill 62 offers all
he flexibility and the powers that a Mayor requiresatthis present time. We cannot accept and we will
10t accept that the Mayor is being stifled. We must remember that weare talking about the position
ind not the individual attached to the title, that the Mayor’s position is very, very flexible in both the
lhe CityofWinnipeg Actand Bill 62. Asa matter of fact, we would like tosaythattitlesdo not produce
eadership and effective government like Chief Magistrate or having a power of veto. We can indicate
hat under the present City of Winnipeg Act a mayor has the options by being on the Board of
Jommissioners, to introduce legislation if he so desires because he is a member of the Board of
Jommissioners. He is chairman of the powerful Executive Policy Committee which he can, if he
vants toat that point, introduce any possible legislation. He is welcome to attend any of the Standing
Jommittees and introduce any possible legislation, and he can do it so in Council where many bills
ire introduced, referred and come back for debate to Council. So what other possibilities are there?
And nothing under Bill 62 stifles him except that he will not be part of the Board of Commissioners;
ind we concur in that because we believe that the Board of Commissioners should introduce what
ve think is legislation for our consideration so that we can pinpoint it and say that this is from the
idministration and not a combination of administration and elected people as it is now.

It is difficult at this time when something comes from the Board of Commissioners and we say,
‘Now, who introduced this?” Then the finger-pointing starts. The Board of Commissioners don't say
t but by their silence indicate that it got introduced by either the Mayor or the Deputy Mayor. The
Jeputy Mayor and the Mayor may say, “This is recommended by the administration.” And you really
fidn't know who was responsible for that kind of action. In this way, we concur thatitisrightthatthe
viayor should not be part of the Board of Commissioners. We also see that he should not accept the
‘ole as chairman of Executive Policy Committee because he will have the opportunity as | had
ndicated previously, of all the possibility of introducing any legislation.

The unfortunate part of it is though, that if you've got a mayor that operates T to T—and | am not
alking about the golfing greens but Tuesday to Thursday — and committee meetings are on
vondays, then he is going to have difficulty in that aspect because at the present time, two of the
hree Standing Committees meet on Monday and unless he is prepared to come and make his wishes
tnown or introduce legislation, certainly that is one time that he will be foiled simply because the
:ommittee has chosen to have meetings on a Monday.

We'd like to address ourselves to the point of Community Committee boundaries. We recognize
hat this is a convenience to accommodate the work district. And in many of these plannings by
vhomever planned it, there’s an actual difference between the practical and the hypothetical of what
akes place. | will, during the course of my submission indicate to you some of the practicalities of the
yperation of Council to that of the hypothetical, and | might indicate to this Committee that | had the
ypportunity to serve on two distinct Community Committees. From the year 1971to 1974, Iwasin an
nner-city Community Committee called St. Johns that was disestablished in 1974 and | was put in
vith the East Kildonan Community Committee which is primarily a suburban Community
Jommittee, so | have the experience of two Community Committees serving three years in each.

Now, speaking again to the Community Committee boundaries, | am indicating that it is a
sonvenience to accommodate work districts. We also would like to tell you very emphatically that the
vay it is now envisioned under Bill 62, it will perpetuate the parochialism that we have continuously
isked to be in some way eradicated if possible, especially the factor of the Inner City. Now let me
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indicate to you where the problem area is in respect to what, at thls point, is - the flaw in the propose
diagrams of the proposed Community-Committees.

We had it that starting in District | being totally St. James, will still be a district unto itself.

District 2 will be the combination of what is now known as Midland and Centennial Communii
Committees, and in fact this will be the centre of the city; asa matter of fact will be called City Centre
Fort Rouge, and itin itself, where the majority of the problems are, no attempt of any sort was made t
do something of putting it in in some way with the Community Committee that is experiencin
suburban growth.

. District 3 which is Lord Selkirk and West Kildonan, and that combination will be a combination ¢
the Inner City suburban area. District 4 which is already amalgamated in terms of the works district:
already has three years of experience of having part of the Inner City , two wards, namely Talbo
Riverton, which | represent —Riverton— with East Kildonan and Transcona — so that we have a
appreciation of their problems and they have of ours.

You have District 5 which will be the combination of St. Bonlface and St. Vital, more or less
suburban area.

District 6 will accommodate Fort Rouge, Assiniboine Park and part of Fort Rouge, of which w
concur in that again the suburban councillors will appreciate the problems of Fort Rouge. Bt
Midland and Centennial which will now be called the City Centre-Fort Rouge, will bealltoitself,an
here is an area that needs the most help and understanding and got nothing in recognition of th
chance of having suburban councillors being representated on that particular Communit
Committee. And that’s where | am telling you the differences between the practical and th
hypothetical because those who designed the boundaries, we submit, had no practicalities ¢
realizing that the people’in the suburban areas don’t give two hoots about the problems in the Cor
unless it is drawn to their attention, and you only draw it to their attention when you are sitting i
terms of a Community Committee. | can vouch for that because | was in the Inner City Communit
Committee, and when we attempted to get anything for St. Johns, we had one hell of.a time doing
simply because there was no understanding there by the suburban councillors. But once I gotint
East Kildonan and had to be compatriots with four councillors representing their suburban area, th
story was different. They were with us every day practically in terms of meetings so that in a very shoi
time, they got to appreciate our problems and things were able to be eradicated more quickly tha
they had been in the past.

So | am suggesting that because this particular area, the City Centre-Fort Rouge, is communit
the problem area for the city and needs the most help and understanding — we are suggesting the
there be a redesigning of the boundaries to accommodate some suburban councillors to be on i
Perhaps one way of doing that is moving the westerly boundary of City Centre- Fort Rouge into S
James and reducing St. James community. | don’t personally totally subscribe to it because the mos
westerly St. James community councillors, | don't think, would truly appreciate the problems of th
City Centre- Fort Rouge; whereas the councillor representing the most easterly end might becaus
part of his community is somewhat like the most westerly end of the City: Centre - Fort Roug
community.

We are saying that while other areas will flourish, there will be more deterioration in respectto th
City CentreFort Rouge community. And where the city should be helping itself, we will require a
infusion of great sums of money from other levels of government to improve the City Centre- Fo.
Rouge community, and when that happens, as Tommy Douglas often has said, “He who pays th
piper calls the tune.” And | am certain that both the City Centre - Fort Rouge community and the cit
as a whole, would like the cooperation of the Provincial Government in respect to helping it out of i
problems, but | think we should have an input and that we shouldn’t be totally reliant on both th
Provincial and Federal Governments to take us out of our problem areas.

In respect to the size of . Council. It is difficult for us to rationalize that in 1974 the Tarask
Commission was also set up, and that the Taraska Commission had indicated that there should be ¢
that time a reduction, a slight reduction, but the government saw fit to, for whatever in their wisdor
they did, to give the new terms of reference and they came back — that is the Commission —wit
what we have today is still the 50 councillors. That was in 1974. In 1977, the Taraska Commission wa
set up, we heard over 160 representations in all forms and advocated a 39-member Council. Th
government in its wisdom — | take it that again the theoreticians got to work rather than th
practicalists and have proposed 28 members.

Contrary to what others have said, our position is very clear that based on the White Pape
proposal and the spirit of The City of Winnipeg Act in respect to resident advisers, wards an
Community Committees, that there is going to be a very dramatic difference by reduction in Counc
simply because, while we heard the arguments of there will be perhaps more people to attend to, th
actuality of the operation of the City of Winnipeg under The City of Winnipeg Act and what i
proposed under Bill 62 is such that the councillor’s time is going to be demanding from not only th
work that he must do in terms of what is known as an everyday civic government requirement, bt
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yecause also the city is becoming a complex urban area, sprawling and spreading and it demands
mnore concentration by a councillor as to the particular needs than perhaps you might appreciate.

| have often heard it said by many of my fellow citizens and of course fellow councillors, | might
add, that they try to make a comparison between you gentlemen and this Legislature as to yourtime
and workload to that of the city councillors. | have notsat through an everyday session whenyou are
n session or a whole year of whatever work you are doing during the course of the year, so | am not
srepared to make that assessment. But | can speak for myself and | am sure | can speak for many of
ny fellow councillors who are involved, especially in the growing areas, and | might indicate to you
‘hat the Community Committee | sit on, has got one of the largest growing areas in respect to
jevelopment. And it isn’t just the meetings that you go to twice a month from about 7:00 o’clock in the
avening till 1:30, 2:30 in the morning — it is not just those meetings that we are concerned about.
What we are concerned about is the various requirements that are made that are not officially in the
Act; that all of the kind of developers — and we’re not necessarily talking about people that you
2nvision as some capitalist gory monsters or something of that nature, but ordinary people who do
1ot understand the concept of the zoning meetings and want to discuss their problem with you; that
Jrior to coming to a meeting, they already made the application but they want to know how to
oroceed and you have to take the time. Or you wanted to discuss a plan with the developer before it is
Into a public hearing, so that you could air out some problems which you could notdosoreadilyina
oublic hearing. And that is very time consuming; that is most time-consuming. And | must say thatall
>f my other five councillor colleagues in my Community Committee, | am happy to say, are very
cognizant and have been very cooperative in that aspect of helping people through these kinds of
oroblems.

So we are suggesting in respect to the size of the Council, that by virtue of that kind of
Jevelopment, you will pressure the workload onto a fewer number of councillors and something will
nave to give. After all, he is not only a councillor but he is an individual, he is a family man, he hasto
jive of himself to others as well, and to do that, he’ll have to give up something. —(Interjection)— Yes,
oesides the working factor. We do have working people, Mr. Bilton. | would like to indicate that where
t will be given up in terms of the Bill 62, is that we will not be able to give ourselves as much to our
resident advisers. And, if | may, Mr. Chairman, for a second stop here — without havingany ofyou
raise your hands — Mr. Emberley asked somebody about whether they owned a farm — but within
your own minds, | really wonder if any of you really attended a community committee meeting,
including the zoning, right from beginning to end and to really experience what it is except a
souncillor or an ex-councillor, George Minaker.

Well, | am indicating to you that the reduction in Council will mean that the resident advisers —
and it doesn’t mean just those that are going to be elected according to Bill 62 — they are advisers all
ight, only because the Act says that there will be some kind of entity called resident advisers. But if
you've got a problem area in one sector of your ward, and the people in that particular sector are
soncerned about it to the extent that you will call public hearings with them, they are in fact your
-esident advisers too, but they don'’t get elected ata community conference. They arethe ones who
-ealize what your problem is and they are the ones that are going to ask you the same thing, if you
1ave conducted those meetings in the past. And | suggest that the reduction will not give the latitude
to councillors to be able to conduct. | would like to remind you that civic government is in operation
52 weeks of the year, including meetings that councillors must, ifthey want to take holidays, fititinto
‘hat kind of a schedule or whatever else they would like to do.

On the other hand, we would like to suggest that councillors opposed the resident advisory
Jroups and believe me, there are a number of them in our City of Winnipeg council who just relish the
eduction in council because, after all, they have never accepted the resident advisory group in the
first instance and this is a perfect way out. They will just not have the time for it.

I think that | have learned something in these past six years, Mr. Chairman, with respect to size of
souncil, and 1 don’t know what it is like in this august House, but | have found that when you have a
arger council, there is less likelihood of creating a mutual aid society. And | think that is very valid
cecause these are the kinds of things that tend to happen at a community committee level very
juickly if you are prepared to prostitute your principles and become on of the boys, so to speak.

In respect to the resident advisory group itself, obviously by the fact that we had mentioned that
~ve do not concur in the reduction in council, we see their effectiveness lessened simply because of
the larger wards and the larger district communities.

Mr. Chairman, | can cite you an example of that taking place right now. At this very time, or at least
since 1974, the East Kildonan-Transcona Works District has been set up, and we have a
subcommittee of resident advisers on this works and operations committee, and it works something
like this. They only meet once a month. They deal with all projects that have to do with works and
operations in both East Kildonan and Transcona. Would you be surprised to know that in the last two
years — by the way they alternate their meetings, one month it's in Transcona, one month it's in East
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Kildonan. — .it-has now.reached,.in two years’ time, to the same position.in that the drop off by tt
resident advisers has been so substantive that it is meaningless to this particular subcommittee

Why? Very simple. The resident advisers of Transcona cannot relate with the resident advisers:
East Kildonan and their problems. They don’t even know where those streets are or that particul
problem is, and vice versa with those in East Kildonan with respect to Transcona, sothe obvious
taking place, that now the number game in terms of resident advisers has been reduced to
minimum, and | would suggest that by virtue of the reduction in council or the proposed reduction
council, this will be inevitable in respect to resident advisory groups.

We think that there is certainly arole to be played by resident advisers, simply by the factthattt
legislation has provided the opportunity for them to make representation to the Taraska Commissic
inboth 1974 and 1977, and also to your Legislative Law Amendments meetings, peoplewhohave he
some experience with their particular community and their councillors.

One particular area that is most distressing to us, of which practically every page of The City
Winnipeg Act has been . . . the “i’'s” have been dotted and the “t's” have been crossed, butrelating
the resident advisory group where it has not been, and simply because council has not seen fit
provide it, is that the city-at-large projects are not dealt with by resident advisers city-at-large.
other words the resident advisers made an attempt in the early 1972-73 era, to become a reside
advisory group to the city at large, but the city would not go ahead with the proposal of moneys th
the Federal Government wanted to allocate to them, and efforts were aborted.

We would like to suggest that, while it is very commendable for resident advisers to want to kno
whether a stop sign should be put here or whether a particular building should be put there, projec
that cost the taxpayers millions of dollars of the kind that | can cite you, in respect to the infamot
Trizec development, whether or not we should have a stadium or an arena, projects of this natu
which could affect the tax bills substantially, there is really noinput by resident advisory groups on
city-at-large basis, and | suppose that council in its wisdom decided this because, after all, wt
perpetuate one more system that would get the ire or expose those who are dealing with city mone
callously.

Mr. Chairman, that is the submission on behalf of the majority group of our caucus. | will no
make reference to a position that | have in respectto three points, and | hope you will bearwith me
am concerned, Mr. Chairman, that with respect to the city’s position in having approval of its capit
projects, as | understand the Act now, under Section 296(2), the Municipal Board must hold publ
hearings. As | understand what is proposed in Bill 62, the Minister of Finance will make his decisio
but he may refer to the Municipal Board. The difference in my opinion isthatit gives the public, an¢
mightsay councillorsaswell, and there havebeencouncillors who have gone to the Municipal publ
hearings to speak against projects that the city was entertaining, that this opportunity will not t
given, to neither the public or perhaps the dissenting councillors.

From the experience that | have had on the East Kildonan Community Committee from tt
planning point of view and the public hearings, and also a member of environment committee, | a
questioning the section dealing with the second public hearings for the zoning matters. Now | do th
because my experience shows me thatat this present time under The City of Winnipeg Act, when¢
individual is denied a variance, which is the least of zoning, the least, a variance, he has to write for ¢
appeal to the Committee of Environment. And the same procedure that goes on at the Communi
Committee level goes on at the Commitee of Committee of Environment, the whole presentation,
there is nothing lessened.

Why? Because what he presented to the Committee of Environment, not necessarily would t
same councillors have heardit, except if it comes from East Kildonan and | happen to be sittingon ti
Committee of Environment, so he is talking to perhaps ten other councillors who have never hea
his presentation before, and therefore he goes through the whole — there’s a very good in Jewit
called a schmeer — and this isverytime consuming. And | am notdenyingitis time consuming, bui
it is suggesting that the second public hearing will be done in a matter of seconds to that of what
envisioned or has been experienced,then then someone hasn’t done his homework, | might du
suggest. So if that is the case only for the variance, which is the least, can you appreciate where y«
have a situation of some rezoning, of some magnitude, that has perhaps a hundred or mo
dissenters making presentations to a Community Committee and they all trundle over to t|

designated Committee to have the second hearing — | tell you, | wouldn't want to sit on th
designated Committee. So there has to be an explanation, a very good explanation as to what
taking place.

| submit that there has been nothing indicated in the six years that | have been on Council |
anybody, publicly, — they may have done it privately, — but publicly, that the process that we nc
have is not good enough. They may say it's slow. And I mightindicate to you that my experience wi
developers has been that they would like to have a proposal in today and you have given them
verdict yesterday. So that time concept has never been given much support by the, that is the tin
concept by the developers should have been recognized and they have notdone so. Now, ifit's goir

128



Law Amendments
Saturday, May 28, 1977

to be valid that there should be a second public hearing, |1 would like to know the justification in
respectto Additional Zone Public Hearings and howthey’re being carried out atthe present time.As|
understand it under Bill 62 it will not be changed.

Now let me give you the difference so those of you that may notbe familiar with it will understand
the process. If any individual is going for a public hearing at a community committee he must register
public notice of 14 days placed on the property of what that public hearing will be. The public hearing
is carried out at the community committee level. The community committeeafterthe process makes
a recommendation to the Committee of Environment. Let's say it's for rezoning. They recommend
that there is no rezoning as the applicant desires. The Committee of Environment hears the
application only to the extent of what is before them and also by the administration. It goes on to
Executive Policy Committee and they forward it on to Council with a recommendation. Here is how
the Additional Zone works and with the pressures from the inside out, here’s how it works.

Let's say East St. Paul for example — and | know because I've had it happen and I've done
somethingaboutit —butthe process by which I've donesomething didn’t solve the problem. There is
to be a rezoning in East St. Paul. They make application to the City of Winnipeg. It's posted and the
East St. Paul Council is notified of that particular rezoning. They make a recommendation based on
what they see. They make it to the Committee of Environment buttheydon’t hold a public hearing.
They don’t know about the objectors. The Committee of Environmentat City Hall level hasthe public
hearing. They have the public hearing and the objectors come and we say, “Did you tell it to your
Council in East St. Paul?” They said, “We didn’t have the opportunity. It says the public hearing is
here.” So what | have done is I've shot the whole thing back and said, “Look, findoutwhen your next
East St. Paul Council Meeting is and indicate your displeasure or your objections and it won't be in
the form of public hearing and perhaps they’ll change their minds. /” Imight tell you that that’s what
has happened. East St. Paul says, “Oh, we've got objectors have we. Well, maybeitshouldn’t be C-2,
it should be C-1,” and have recommended that it then be C-1. So the point s, if the validity is there for
the Community Committees to conduct a public hearing and then the designated committee to
conduct a public hearing, | am suggesting that the Additional Zone Councils should have a public
hearing and that if there’s going tobe a second one that should bedoneatthe designated committee
level. There should be no difference and as the city is growing outward and the pressures are going
from the in out, then | would suggest that the rezonings are going to be greater of stature,
subdivisions, public group buildings inthe Additional Zone which would requirethatthese particular
outside Additional Zone Councils should be aware of what's taking place, not to receive it as
information in respect to an application.

My last point, Mr. Chairman, has to deal with something that leaves me with a question mark
because I've two frames of thought on it and perhaps some of you may have thought about it. Many
residents have thought that the city has been irresponsible on some of its large projects and wish to
go back to the referendum system. | see the pros and cons of that particular aspect. If | said to a
resident that if | make a decision and you don't like it, three years from now you can hike me out, the
answer more times than not has been “Yes, but you can cause me enough damage for me to pay for
more than the three years that you'll be out.” It has been suggested that perhaps we are getting
irresponsible in some of our major projects. Whether it should be a referendum, or whether it should
be in aform perhaps under the Minister of Finance for consideration, | am, as | said, oftwo opinions
on that particular question but | raise it because it has been raised to me many many times.

Mr. Chairman, | thank you. That is my presentation.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Thank you Councillor Skowron. Mr. Minaker.

MR. MINAKER: Mr. Chairman, through you to Councillor Skowron. You indicated with regard to
your concern about the reduction in council — and if | missed in your presentation your statement
regarding the actual physical size of the Council, my apologies — but | wonder, Mr. Chairman, if
Councillor Skowron could advise, does he feel that the reduction in Council to 28 istoo extreme or
Joes he feel that the Council should stay at the 50 members at the present time.

MR. SKOWRON: Mr. Chairman, our position as the majority caucus that | made the
-epresentation on behalf of is that it should be at the 50.

MR. MINAKER: My next question, Mr. Chairman, does Councillor Skowron feel that if we reduce
‘he Council to 28 or reduce it below the 50 mark, what could come about possibly is the fact that the
~vorkload would become so great for yourself or whoever is representing the different communities
‘hat they might, because of the fact that much of the decision-making is not made at the Community
Committee level, that there could be an influence indirectly or subconsciously by the Councillor to
naybe not attend Community Committee meetings as often as he might now because ofthe fact that
‘here’s 50. Do you think that could occur possibly?

MR. SKOWRON: We recognize that possibility, but we are more concerned that under the
soncept of which the City of Winnipeg Actwas initiated, and | might indicate asa personal notethat|
‘an because of the resident advisory group concept and the community committee concept. There
ust will not be the time to devote to it, so something is going to have to suffer.
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I’'m sure that if | was to run and | was to be elected, | would attend what | would think would be th
most important meetings. And I'd have to say to my resident advisors , like it says in the Ac
something that, “community committees shall implement techniques,” and to give a stereo answe
of some of my fellow councillors who do not believe in the resident advisors now. They say, “Ol
we're implementing the technique, didn’t you see the public notice meeting,” and that’s the extent ¢
their implementation of techniques. So, | would think that | would have to perhaps use the sam
technique.

MR. MINAKER: Select priorities.

MR. SKOWRON: That's right.

MR. MINAKER: Now, Mr. Chairman, | can appreciate what you're saying, Councillor Skowror
because you and | have sat at many meetings together, and |1 know the time that is put in by th
councillors so that that is why | raised the question on whether the decision would have to be made i
your opinion, to select priorities and where you felt the least input to the final decision was made th:
presumably that's where you would decide whether you should attend or not, and go where th
decisions were being made.

MR. SKOWRON: | think you're right.

MR. MINAKER: Mr. Chairman, also in dealing with major capital decisions by the Council, the
affected all of the city, | wasn’t quite clear in my observation of what you were saying with regard t
things like a new arena and so forth. Would you favour then, because of the present setup that w
have where a central authority or council can made a decision affecting all of the citizens of Winnipe
and particularly the strengh of the Executive Policy Committee, do you believe then that we shoul
have referendums again with items like say, a new arena or major capital commitments that woul
affect all of the community?

MR. SKOWRON: No, | said that that had been given to me by a number of residents — by the wa)
. from all over the city, not necessarily from my ward or from my community. | said | was of mixe
opinion on that because | see the defects in it. But what I'm saying is that there has to be somethin
done since a good number of residents of the City of Winnipeg feel that Council is being somewhe
irresponsible in some oftheir projects, and therefore, 1 also showed that while resident advisors at th
local community level were dealing with what would pertain to them, they sort of don't see the fores
for the trees because they are not set up to deal with the projects as | indicated like: Trizec, an arena,
stadium, the Marlborough Bestlands Development, projects that could have got a good airing b
city-at-large residents. So, some system , I'm advocating , has to be implemented to overcome tha

MR. MINAKER: So then, Mr. Chairman, | gatherfrom Councillor Skowron's remarks then thatyo
and your colleagues don't favour referendums where you could maybe publicly arrange to preser
the different views and then have an overall vote on it by the citizens, but some other vehicle totry an
convey the same relative information and then presumably input from the citizens so that you a
councillors could make presumably a concrete and general opinion decision of the people yo
represent.

MR. SKOWRON: Well | indicated through you, Mr. Chairman, that starting at that point, that wa
my personal input into this brief so we had not discussed that as a caucus.

MR. MINAKER: As yourself then?

MR. SKOWRON: Yes. | will repeatthatlam of mixed mind onthat, but | would like toseeavehicle
that perhaps the vehicle should be where resident advisors must be organized by City Council atcity
at-large rather than using nebulous words like develop and implement techniques. You know, th¢
isn’t good enough. | indicated what some councillors are doing, and | find that abhorrent to indical
that they had to read some public notice. It is not just reading public notices of public hearings ¢
something, it is more than that. It's to get in with the community with respect to all kinds ¢
developments that are taking place. And I'm suggesting since all the i's are being dotted and the t'
crossed, that there should be a stronger provision for resident advisors since Council itself, and b
the way you were on that Council, did not want to implement provide a city-at-large Resider
Advisory Group.

MR. MINAKER: Thank you very much, Councillor Skowron.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Shafransky.

MR. SHAFRANSKY: Yes, Mr. Chairman, through you to Councillor Skowron. You've indicate
that you would prefer to see that the Council remain at the present 50-member Council. Do you agre
with the change in the Community Committee concept from the present 12 to, | believe, the six that i
being proposed?

MR. SKOWRON: No.

MR. SHAFRANSKY: So, you would also indicate that it should remain at the present 12 ?

MR. SKOWRON: We are indicating that it should be the 12, and 50 councillors, and we indicate
that there had been work done by the Taraska Commission and what they recommended, and w
also indicated where we see a defect in the proposed Community Committees in respect to th
problem area of the core being left out without any representation from suburban areas.
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MR. SHAFRANSKY: When you talk about the Resident Advisory Committees, you also made
ome reference that there could be other groups formed. Would that not be the natural situation if
1erewere no Resident Advisory Committees established by any kind of rule of the City of Winnipeg
«ct, thatthere would be automatic interest groups forming all over in various parts of the cities, when

affects their particular area?

MR. SKOWRON: That isn't good enough, Mr. Shafransky. It has to be not only for those with
ested interests, but also has to be by a group that would consider anything the city would be dealing
tlarge. Forexample—iflcouldjust digress forasecond — If, forexample, the city decidestobuilda
ew arena at a cost proposed — at that time the figures with Great West Life were $16 million. When |
1lked to individuals and told them that the end cost of that was going to be $64 million, and | told
nem what the yearly cost on their tax bill was going to be in terms of a direct mill rate and dollars,
1en they understood that a little better. But, | could only get to so many people and I'm suggesting
nat there has to be a vehicle by which people have got to understand that at the city-at-large, and |
uspect that Council did not want to have Resident Advisors at large from the city form into some
iroup. Nothing stopped them from doingiit, but they needed some help with it for the veryreasonthat
'm just giving to you. It is to cover up not expose, keep them in the dark, and after all once we passiit,
that the hell are they going to do to us.

MR. SHAFRANSKY: Now, you made reference to Trizec. Surely that kind of development, alarge
levelopment took place with some kind of public input which led to that decision to proceed with it.
surely it just didn’t originate , or did it , from the city?

MR. SKOWRON: Would it interest you to know, Mr. Shafransky, that the majority on Council
lecided that because that was a city-at-large project, that the Community Committee affected,
vhich is the Centennial Community Committee, and | mightadd, because there are three outof the
our, or at that time all four were NDP Councillors, they wouldn’t give them to handle that projectin
erms of rezoning or anything else. So, it was dealt with at city-at-large and we fought like cats at
Jouncil to get it through the Community Committee. It didn't happen, and we see thattime and time
igain when Executive Policy decides what is going to be a policy in terms of a project for the city-at-
arge. I'm telling you there is no vehicle by which this kind of information is being disseminated or
liscussed by the public at large.

MR. SHAFRANSKY: Well, you see, I'm familiar with one sitation in my area of the city where there
vas a Community Committee recommendation to develop a racetrack, and it was the recommenda-
ion of the Community Committee to the Environment Committee that this would be proceeded with,
ind it was based on avariance. However, the Environment Committee did upon hearing the Resident
vhich were not necessarily their Resident Advisory Groups, Groups’ that they had changed their
rosition from the recommendations of the Community Committee.

It can happen, but you know, again that was only discussed in the St. Boniface community. It
vasn't discussed by a Resident Advisory Group from the city-at-large.

MR. SHAFRANSKY: But it was on the basis of the Environment Committee.

MR. SKOWRON: Yes, but that is only the elected people. There are no Resident Advisors to the
S>ommittee of Environment.

MR. SHAFRANSKY: | see. You're talking about the whole. . .

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Green.

MR. GREEN: On a point of order, Mr. Chairman. Again, with regard to the progress of the
sroceedings, we've surmised that we will not be able to finish today and therefore we are suggesting
hatwe finish at 5:30 p.m. That being the case, those people who seethemselves somewaydown the
ist can elect whether to stay or not to stay, but it would appear that it would be unreasonable totry to
sontinue, because there is no prospect of finishing.

A MEMBER: Shall we see what happens at 5:30?

MR. GREEN: Yes, that's right. At 5:30 we can change it, but I'm really saying this becauseif people
ire quite away down the line and don’'t wish to wait till 5:30, it would be unfairto have them wait here
and then not have a chance to be heard.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Order please. I'llread the list out here. The next group after Councillor Skowron
s the City of Winnipeg, Mr. Lennox, the City Solicitor, and Councillor Evelyne Reese. Fourth is
laymond Poirier, the nextis Councillor Rebchuk, then the St. Boniface Chamber of Commerce, Mr.
rince, Councillor Magnus Eliason, Councillor Henry Kozlowski, Councillor Bill Norrie, Councillor
Jim Ernst, Councillor Morris Kaufman, and Councillor Frank Johnson. Mr. Axworthy had a question.

MR. AXWORTHY: Mr. Chairman, as soon as | can get this cord | will berightwith you. I'd like to.
lust pursue the idea that Councillor Skowron mentioned about the need for degree of citizen
involvement in the decision making on these big projects. | gather what you are suggesting isaform
of almost city wide assembly of Resident Advisers to be called into action because you don't think
there is enough accountability. One of the questions | have though is that the Province of Manitoba
undertakes major projects in the downtown area without any input from citizens either. 1 think there
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is a major Public Works development going on there right now which had no input, involveme
discussion, debate, by the residents of that area, and the argument of course is that they :
accountable to the electors. Why would that not also hold true for the City Council on the sai
thesis?

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Skowron.

MR. SKOWRON: Well, | take it that you're talking about the projects that were in the Centenn
Community Committee. | understand that it went through a process of a public hearing in thei

MR. AXWORTHY: The projects themselves didn't.

MR. SKOWRON: | understand they did.

MR. AXWORTHY: Well, it wasn't only the citizens that's all. The Resident Advisers in that ar
were not involved in the developmental planning or involvement of those projects.

MR. SKOWRON: I'm made to understand that Centennial Community Committee held pub
hearings, and like in our Community Committee, Resident Advisers are notified and by virtue
knowing when the meetings are held, and if they did not attend then it's in the same way thatwe ha
a variety of numbers that show up for whatever sort of jogs each person’s memory or atleastproje
that he wants to discuss.

MR. AXWORTHY: Well, | think that it would be useful to check the record because | don't belie
that there wasthat Community degree of involvement in the development of these projects. Witho
trying to make a political case, | am saying that the argument was that the accountability is held |
the elected people. Presumably the same holds true at the city level, that if the Executive Poli
Committee or the Committee on Environment make a big outlandish expenditure on a big projes
presumably they get caught the next election. Why is that system not functioning , to your min¢

MR. SKOWRON: Mr. Chairman, one of the things that | perhaps should have mentioned that I
experienced as well, that | know each and every time that a large developer comes before the City
Winnipeg or at least a Community Committee with respect to development, | can associate with th
developer a name. He has developed a technique, he knows what he’s there for. When it comes
MHRC, and that's about the only projects that | can talk about and not. . . One time you may have ¢
architect appearing on their behalf, the next time they may have some kind of project manager, tt
third time they may have a secretary. So that because of their non sort of alignment of people, wt
perhaps consistently should be doing it, and | might suggest that they could be doing a better jc
than they are from that point of view because then they would be trained in how the experts are doir
it.

I'm suggesting then to Mr. Axworthy, in response to his question, that | would nottake away fro
the province. . . Alsoif the province is to put in a projectinto a particular area, | think that they shou
be subject to the scrutiny of the public hearings like everybody else.

MR. AXWORTHY: Would you think then, Mr. Skowron, that the provincial exemption from tt
Planning Act not be allowed, and thatthey should be required togo through those procedures whe
they are developing their major projects then?

MR. SKOWRON: I'm just going to speak personally because | indicated we didn’t discuss th:
point. | would not want the province exempted. | think that,aslindicated, it wouldn’t take very muc
for the province in all it's projects to have, if it suits the foot, call him an expeditor as the developel
have, that he should be able to make representation all over the city, and he would learn tr
techniques of what various communities like and dislike. —(Interjection)— Yes, the Feder:
Government too, but they don't do it.

MR.AXWORTHY: They don’t build big projects then. I'd just like to perhaps trim this thing dowi
Do you have any specific suggestion as to how this city-wide assembly might work? Do you see
when a project is being considered, what standard would you set? When do you say something lik
Trizec is of a certain size or impact that would require the convening of this Assembly or this city
wide area of Resident Advisory Groups? How do you see it coming in to play in terms of th
mechanics of it?

MR. SKOWRON: | would think that the Resident Advisers, if they are duly assembled within the
own communities and if Council has to setup acentral one, that they would make the determinatior
| would like them to make that determination, not for us to make that determination.

MR. AXWORTHY: You mean if there was a major project whether it's the development of th
C.N.R. east yards or Trizec or whatever, that the notice should go to all the Community Committee
and Resident Advisory Groups with full information, and that would be discussed at the local leve
and then they would respond back saying that they would like to have a more general convocation ¢
that. Is that the way you see it working?

MR. SKOWRON: Well, | would think that from each of the various communities,thatthe number
again, they would determine , would formulate the central RAG group of which they would meetan
discuss it after they received it at the community level.

MR. AXWORTHY: Do you think that that needs statutory implementation in this bill, or could it nc
be done by City Council now, and if they wanted to do it now, they could do it.
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MR. SKOWRON: Well, they don't want to do it. I'm suggesting that our feeling is that that should
e done. Simply, the words that are used in Bill 62 are not adequate in our opinion, and | might
ndicate’ through you, Mr. Chairman, that at this present time, very nebulous things are being sent
wt of various standing committees for discussion at the local community committee level, and yet
he big projects are not. | can cite you examples. For example, we recently had a distribution amongst
Ul the community committees as to whether they will approve semi-institutional homes as a
;onditional use. I'm not saying that it is a frivolous thing. I'm saying that if that can go to all the
;ommunity committees so a central committee can discuss, surely a project at the city wide level
ihould get the same kind of discussion.

MR. AXWORTHY: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Wilson.

MR. WILSON: | don't know if the question has been answered, but could you think of any
»articular amendment to this bill that might make the decisions of Council acceptable by the
>rovincial Government if | could give you say, for instance the Woodsworth Building where there was
1 problem with the heights restriction, there was a problem with a caveat for, | believe, a 12 foot
setback, and then there was, in my own personal experience, the problem of the vote. Three or four
rotes were taken because each time we voted down the acceptance of the washroom. What can you
seethat you can do to control the Provincial Government from over-riding the City. Should there be
something in the bill? At what point in time should the Provincial Government be responsible to the
nunicipal elected people who are down at the grassroots level?

MR. SKOWRON: My experience has indicated that | don’t think they have a uniform person, and |
‘hink they should, from the various departments that would follow it up. As | indicated, | know when
3ACM is coming to East Kildonan. | can tell you right away who the representative is going to be. And
'm going to tell you who Castlewood's representative is going to be. And I'm going to tell you who
Norex Homes is going to represent.

From MHRC, one day we find, a guy suddenly runs in, he didn’t even know that he had to appear
‘hat night, you know. So what kind of presentation can he validly make to us, and not know the
‘eeling. By this time, all these expediters have learned what our feelings are ‘ what our whims are,
~vhat our desires are, and if the government hasn’t learned this by now through their administration,
I'm suggesting they do it.

So itisn’'t aquestion that the Woodsworth projectis wrong orthesetbackis wrong, I'm suggesting
cerhaps that the person who was made to represent them did not or was not fully cognizant how to
oresent it in light of what the desires in the community are.

MR. WILSON : In other words, are you saying that the MHRC and the government should use a
nore professional approach and then they wouldn't have to sort of have this over-riding effect on the
City Council, or what?

MR. SKOWRON: I'm not saying it should be professional, because | have appreciated where a
citizen member has come to plead his case, and I've seen some lawyers flub it badly on behalf of other
clients. So professionalism, in my opinion, has not indicated to me that they're worth their salt. I'm
indicating somebody —(Interjection)— I'm indicating that the individual that would make the
representation would have the feel and the pulse of the needs of that particular community.

MR. WILSON: Councillor Skowron, then, | get from you that you feel that the feeling of the
community should be respected by not only BACM but also by MHRC.

MR. SKOWRON: Yes, of course.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Johnston.

MR. J. F. JOHNSTON: | was interested in your comments when you mentioned that your
particular area had set up a special committee within the Public Works with Transcona and East
Kildonan, and your comments were basically that the interests of Transcona just weren’t that of East
Kildonan.

MR. SKOWRON: That'’s right. And vice versa.

MR. J. F. JOHNSTON: We've had the Unicity concept now for six years, going on seven. Would
you say that it may be desirable some day to move us to less councillors or draw the city closer
together, but because of the particular makeup of the City of Winnipeg over the past 100 years, that
six years has not been enough time to make another drastic change. It may be able to be done, but are
you saying that it shouldn’'t maybe be done right now?

MR. SKOWRON: I'm suggesting, and | might indicate to you' Mr. Johnston, and the rest of the
committee through you, Mr. Chairman, although | may not have been active politically, | lived in the
city all my life. | was born here, I've watched the political strains of what has taken place in both City
Council and Metro Council. If you want a form of Metro Council, of which there was no
representation by people, where therewasno community committees, where they didn’t even handle
the zoning, that was done by a board of revision, then all you need, quite frankly, is perhaps twelve
councillors. —(Interjection)— Yes, perhaps in the Fort Garry or the new Carlton . . .

MR. J. F. JOHNSTON: Now, now, now.
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MR. SKOWRON: But if you are to have the system, I'm saying, my colleagues and.| are saying tr
we endorse the system of the City of Winnipeg Act, and the resident advisers, the ward system, t
community committees, and the public hearings. If you're going to have all that and implemen
workload on the those particular councillors’ then I'm suggesting that it is not time toreduce ti
Council. And if it is, according to Mr. Judge Taraska, then we should take cognizance of that befa
because he heard enough submissions, and two other colleagues of his, to make a determinatic
But from 50 to 28 we absolutely and that's one of our reasons for appearing because we feel :
strongly in that question.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Thank you Councillor Skowron. Mr. Minaker.

MR. MINAKER: Councillor Skowron, through you Mr. Chairman. You indicated in your answe
that you felt that possibly that there should be maybe a resident advisory group at large. Would y«
like to expand on that Councillor Skowron at all? And how we would come about with an adviso
group at large, how we would nominate them, or. . .

MR. SKOWRON: | indicated that if you make it that there has to be resident advisers, this is t¢
nebulous. Community Committee should implement techniques and that. As | indicated Councillo
have said that there are public notices and therefore that is the implementation of techniques, but
you have Council to have resident advisers in all of the communities, the numberthattherewill be. .

| suggested to Mr. Axworthy, here, that from their group, they will make the determination wt
will serve at large, in the same waythat |, as a Councillor, sit at the Community Committee level bu
also sit in a standing committee because my fellow councillors have so selected me. And they w
then determine on the basis of what each community resident advisory group has discussed with th
particular project and make a submission to Council as a whole. By and large we only just find o
what Community Committees think on very nebulous things but on very important and worthwhi
projects that the City is involved with and the millions that are entailed and the taxload that
imposes, there is absolutely no mechanism by which the residents are making their representatic
known. So I'm suggesting from that form, from all around, then there will be a nucleus, however the
decide, maybe all of them will be, but let them make that decision. But unfortunately Council wou
not support the last concept when it was presented to City Council when they had the opportunity
having a Federal Government loan, and of course that loan — | mean a grant — had to be initiated t
City Council and City Council would not endorse it.

MR. MINAKER: Mr. Chairman, through you then, Councillor Skowron what decision- makir
power would this resident advisory group at large have, in your opinion. Would they have any? ¢
what?

MR. SKOWRON: No, just recommendation, but at least you would know. In the same way, it is"
the extent that each Councillor takes his own resident advisory group at heart and the
recommendations into consideration. After all we have people who are residentadvisers,whoare f:
removed from a particular problem, and he sits there and makes a vote simply becausehe’s partoftt
resident advisory group. But if Joe Smith is the one who is in that area and is affected and knov
about it and comes and tells me, then | am prepared to take it more valid of his submission to me the
John Brown, who is far removed from the scene. So that when they discussed that particul:
problem, after all their discussions shouldbeofthe nature that they know they are a citizen ofthe Ci
of Winnipeg and that particular project isof such a nature that effects him and | as ataxpayer, surely
would think that he would have a very reasonable approach to the problem.

MR. MINAKER: Mr. Chairman, then who would the resident advisory group at large make the
recommendations to, Councillor Skowron?

MR. SKOWRON: To Council.

MR. MINAKER: Well, then really aren’t you suggesting that you would have a duplication of tt
role of the Councillor that we presently have. My understanding as a Councillor, when | was ¢
Council, was that we were sent downtown to make decisions on behalf of the people that w
represented and the people of Winnipeg. It was our duty as a politician to go back and representati
of the community, toexplain to the resident advisory groups from our area why we made the decisic
and to keep them informed. Now, wouldn’t we really be duplicating the services that supposedly tt
Councillor is doing today?

MR. SKOWRON: No, that's the old system. You went back and told them why you made a decisic
based on, in fact, no facts at all, or no representation. | am suggestingthe reverse, that from thatare
they will tell you in concert however they decide, their opinion on this and based on that opinion, yc
may then make a decision.

I'd like to perhaps take your time, Mr. Chairman, for a second and remind you of the fir
Community Conference that we had in St. Johns Community in November 1971. It was in the UN
Hall on Main Street there. It was the first time that the residents of North Winnipeg were being aske
to come to this new thing called a Community Conference and we're going to have resident adviser
Councillor Rebchuk, who was our senior member, we suggested to him that he chair the meeting an
he got up there and he said to the assembly, he said’ “All right, what do you guys want.”
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MR. MINAKER: You don't quite sound like him Councillor Skowron.

MR. SKOWRON: A fellow got up from the back and said, “Councillor Rebchuk,” he says, “for a
indred years you've been telling us what you want, now you're asking me to make a decision
day!” That's the fact of the case. But that’s what’s been transpiring. A lot of councillors have not
:cepted and have not changed their attitude tothat in 1977, six years later, of the City of Winnipeg
ot .

MR. MINAKER: Well, Mr. Chairman, really Councillor Skowron, what you are suggesting, if |
)derstand you correctly, is a two-tier system for resident advisory groups.

MR. SKOWRON: It could be just one.

MR. MINAKER: If | understand you correctly that you would have resident advisory groups atthe
cal level, they would select a representative for them to sit on a resident advisory group at large.

MR. SKOWRON: Of their own. Yes.

MR. MINAKER: Then to me that sounds like a two-tier system.

MR. SKOWRON: Okay, if you want it, fine.

MR. MINAKER: We rule out any concept like that for the councillorsin terms of a two-tier system,
> | can’t see the reasoning behind you.

MR. SKOWRON: Well, then I'm a two-tier councillor, because | sit on the Community Committee
1d then | sit on the Committee of Environment and then | sit on Council, so I’'m atwo-tier councillor
)0.

MR. MINAKER: But doesn't it boil down to the fact that the resident advisory group or the
ommunity committee, as you sit there as a community committee representative with the resident
dvisory group in your community, that you really don’t have any decision making power and you
Ik and you deal with things but then when it comes down to the crunch, you've got togo downtown.
ut once you go downtown to make that decision there’s no citizens there with you. Isn’t the basic
roblem the fact that the community committee resident advisory group or the community
ommittee as we sat in the old days, and you said now, you really don’'t have that basic decision-
1aking power. So that when you go downtown, there’s one thing missing, the citizen input or the
ssident advisory group isn’'t there with you. Is that what you're saying, that they should be with you
owntown because you don'’t have any power to make decisions, or the citizens don’t have any power
» make decisions at the local level. So for this reason, to get around it maybe if the citizen was there
) confide with you and to recognize the problem that it might help the situation. But the real problem
ithat the local community committee, the local resident advisory group does nothaveany decision-
1aking power right now.

MR. SKOWRON: To the extent it does, and | said thereare people who areveryapropos in dealing
ith — they get very concerned about whether they should puta stop sign here, or whether concrete
hould be eight inches or six inches.

MR. MINAKER: But you can't decide.

MR. SKOWRON: . Yes you can. Oh, yes you can. And you implementthesetechniques by the way
nd we do that in East Kildonan. But when it comes to grand projects — this is the area in which we
on't even have a concensus of opinion. The only time I-know about it is after the fact, somebody will
hone me up and say, “Whatthe hell did you make a decision like that for?” in respecttothis,or “I'm
omplimenting you because you've made a. . .” It was sort of a by-gosh-by-golly | was right, or |
uess, based on the phone calls | got, I'm wrong. | don’t know. And there is no concensus.

MR. MINAKER: Mr. Chairman, and through you to Mr. Skowron, when you made that decision
ras it at the Community Committee level or down on a committee in Council?

MR.SKOWRON: Yes, itcouldhave beenatthe Community Committee level, because sometimes |
‘ied to initiate that kind of discussion.

MR. MINAKER: No, but the final approval wasn't there was it.

MR. SKOWRON: No.

MR. MINAKER: The stop sign was decided by the Traffic Committee which was the Works and
)perations Committee which you were a member of for several years with myself. So isthat not the
\asic problem, is that the people want some decision at the local level, but right now made . . .
1ey’re not there. If they want the decision

MR. SKOWRON: They can recommend. They can recommend.

MR. MINAKER: But the basic decision is not made at the local level.

MR. SKOWRON: No.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Thank you Councillor Skowron. Mr. Lennox. )

MR. LENNOX: Mr. Chairman, honourable members. His Worship, Mayor Juba, in his absence
rom the City has requested that | place on the record of this Committee, the majority opinion of
souncil as enacted by resolution last Wednesday. | have copies of that resolution which | would
espectfully distribute. When these aredistributed, Mr. Chairman, I'll speak very briefly on each ofthe

)oints listed.
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The first position that Council took — No. 1: Opposing the proposal for a second public heari
for subdivisions and rezonings.

Now the proposed amendments in Bill 62 remove the necessity of referring zoning a:
subdivision by-laws to the Minister for approval. This will, by itself, streamline the approval proce:
Your Committee will remember that there has been some discussion over the last year about t
length of the approval process. But Council is concerned that the requirement for a second pub
hearing will add more time than is saved.

Now, there’s been a general increase in the number of applications and appeals which are nc
dealt with by the Committee on Environment and which under the proposed amendment would |
dealt with by the designated committee. With the requirement for a second public meeting wi
representations under the proposed Section 614 and 615, Section 93 of Bill 62, the designat
Committee could be expected to spend the same amount of time on these matters as was taken by ti
Community Committee at the first hearing’ as all persons who made representations initially cou
be heard again at the designated committees. This will obviously, Mr. Chairman, add more time to tl
approval process. The present system whereby the Community Committee conducts the publ
hearing, is in my opinion and in Council’s opinion, working very well. The procedures since tl
inception of the City of Winnipeg Act have been improved. In the firstinstance itwasvery confusin
We went from the Metro system to Unicity overnight with all the — not only the change in tt
structure of the Act, but there were the philosophical changes which introduced the Communi
Committees and it took a little time. But now the procedures have been approved . There's politic
and administrative teamwork that has been established whereby the statutory requirements of tt
Act are complied with and the principles of natural justice are applied. Proper notice is give
pursuant to the Act, to the best of the ability ofthe administration. The right to be heard by anybody
scrupulously observed. Information is provided to the best of the ability of the administration and tt
councillors, and the administration is present to explain and answer questions; to explain tt
proposal and to answer questions related to it.

In other words, Mr. Chairman, a full and complete hearing process. Therefore, with respect, il
not apparent what the purpose asecond public hearing would have. And in any event, Mr. Chairma
40 percent of the applications — approximately 40 percent —are unopposed. Surely therecanber
purpose in holding a second hearing which could only be redundant and time-consuming.

The second position of Council in the Resolution was opposing the sole power ofthe Minister fi
Urban Affairs over the Greater Winnipeg Development Plan and Community Plans and over !
resources to implement those plans. This refers to Sections 60 and 71 of the Bill. Council
concerned of the effect that this power of the Minister that , if implemented, would have on i
procedure, as they now exist under the City of Winnipeg Act.

Section 7 of the City of Winnipeg Act — a very short section — “the powers of the City under th
Act shall be exercised by the Council.” Thisis all the more significant because ofthe fact thatitis th
Development Plan that is being considered. Greater Winnipeg Development Plan is defined ¢
follows under the existing Act: “The Greater Winnipeg Development Plan means a statement of tk
City’s policy and general proposals in respect of the development or use of the land in the City an
the Additional Zone set out in text, maps or illustrations and measures for the improvement of tk
physical, social and economic environment and transportation.”

Obviously this a most important document and is the basis of the City’s development. Council
position is that its autonomy in this respect should be maintained and that it should determine i
policies and plans through the Development Plans as the Act now provides. Council is als
concerned that any such implementation of the Minister's powers would create problems ¢
implementation. It is difficult enough for one level of government to deal with the political an
technical problems in preparing plans, but if there was one level of government creating plans at
second level charged with implementing same, the difficulties would be compounded. Forexampl:
a provincially prepared plan which was beyond the financial capability of the city. The sam
comments apply to community plans. Once Council has approved an overall development plan
appears unnecessary that the minister should have to approve community plans. e

Point 3 of the position of the Council. The majority position was: “Opposing the exemption of th
Provincial Government or its agencies from City Plans or Zoning By-Laws.” This refers to Sectio
130 of the Bill. Council position is that the province should be bound by the City’s planning an
zoning by-laws and regulations as it is now. The character of an area established after the plannin
and zoning process has been gone through could be drastically altered by unilateral action of th
province and proceeding with the development not envisaged by or compatible with existing plans ¢
zoning.

Subsection 2 of that Section extends the exemption after a hearing to Crown Agencies an
widens and includes not only Crown agencies, but any person. Now with respect, Mr. Chairman,
must say that | find this subsection somewhat startling. As l interpretit,the Lieutenant-Governor-ir
Council, without a hearing, may exempt any person or corporation from the application ofany by
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ww or resolution of Council, not restricted to planning matters but any by-law resolution of Council.
‘his appears to me to be at variance with the established principle of municipal law,thatby-laws and
asolutions apply equally to all persons.

In any event, subsection 3 goes on to provide for a hearing in cases where the proposed order of
1e Lieutenant-Governor-inCouncil relates to planning or zoning matters. And Council position is
1at zoning by-laws and planning regulations should apply equally to all persons including the
rovince.

No. 4, the position of Council, “Opposing the power of the Minister of Finance over the City’s
orrowing by-laws, and concur that the City should have complete authority over its Capital
judget.”

Under the existing Act it's mandatory that the City apply to the Municipal Board for approval of
ritial borrowing by-laws and receive the approval of the Municipal Board before it can pass such an
ritial borrowing by-law. In essence, the amendments under Bill 62 substitute the Minister of Finance
or the Municipal Board, with the exception that it is discretionary now as to whether the Minister
hould refer the matter to the Municipal Board or not. But Council’s position is that the City should
1ave complete authority over its Capital Budget. Thatis’not have any other authority concerned with

No. 5, majority position of Council was “Concurring in a reduction of the size of Council.

No. 6’ that portion of the Fort Rouge Community Committee lying southof the Assiniboine River
s shown on Appendix “B” attached hereto, as being in the proposed Community Committee Area
lo. 1; City Centre - Fort Rouge Community be placed in proposed Community Committee Area No.
i, Assiniboine Park - Fort Garry Community.” This was because of the location and character of the
rea which | have outlined in red on the sketch which is attached to the Resolution.

Mr. Chairman, that was the majority position taken by City Council atits meeting on May 25th,
977.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Questions. Mr. Cherniack.

MR. CHERNIACK: Mr. Chairman, may | first say that | regret that Mr. Lennox is put in the position
f having to answer questions which | would have thought a political person should have been
:xpected to answer and therefore | know that Mr. Lennox will be constrained in his replies, beingin a
esser position than the Mayor or the Deputy Mayor could have been in explaining — or a councillor
lelegated to speak ofbehalfof Council. So I'm sayingthat, recognizing in advance that Mr.Lennoxis
joing to be in a more awkward position, or in an awkward position compared with that of the
resumed spokesman of Council, that is the Mayor or his Deputy. Nevertheless this is the
rresentation of the Mayor so Mr. Lennox will be put on that spot.

MR.LENNOX: | recognize that, Mr. Chairman. Asyou know from overthe years, | do notindulge in
rolicy matters but I'll do my best to reflect the position of Council.

MR. CHERNIACK: All right, | happento have a question on each one of your points, so let’s start
vith the first one.

It was an impression that | received — and | am notatall sure because I'mnottoofamiliarwiththe
letailed requirements for dealings and decisions on subdivisions and rezonings — it was my
mpression that the bill is designed to eliminate at least one step in the present process. Yet, when
'ou say that there aretwo hearings, itmakes it appear as if it is extending the planning processand |
vould like clarification.

MR. LENNOX: Well, as | started out, Mr. Chairman, if | may reply, | stated that the proposed
imendments remove the necessity of referring zoning and subdivision by-laws to the Minister for
ipproval and that unquestionably will save, | would say, a month. But, it was the Council’s position
hat the second hearing would more than take up that month and go beyond itbecause of the nature
)f a public hearing which, as you will recall, Mr. Chairman, to the honourable member, some of these
neetings can go on for quite some time. Plus the fact that if it's statutory you have to give the proper
1otice and it could be that the meetings do not come atthe right time — if you miss a couple of weeks
— so it was the position that the second public hearing would do more than eat up the month you
vould save and could cause further time delay.

MR. CHERNIACK: Doesn't the present Act require that EPC review and recommend?

MR. LENNOX: Yes, Mr. Chairman, but there is no hearing at EPC.

MR. CHERNIACK: So that at the present, there is a hearing, then it goes through the Community
Jommittee; it goes through the Committee on Environment does it, and the EPC?

MR. LENNOX: Yes.

MR. CHERNIACK: And the Minister, who may refer to the Municipal Board?

MR. LENNOX: Correct.

MR. CHERNIACK: And now the Minister has been eliminated, which means the Municipal Board
1as been eliminated. Is that correct?

MR. LENNOX: That is correct.

MR. CHERNIACK: And the EPC is in effect eliminated.
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MR. LENNOX: No, | don't. . .

MR. CHERNIACK: Well you have a designated committee, which now means that you c
designate the one committee rather than two separate committees.

MR. LENNOX: | see what you mean. There will be a designated committee.

MR. CHERNIACK: Yes, but that designated committee could be EPC | suppose.

MR. LENNOX: | don't, well . . .

MR. CHERNIACK: Well, in any event it would be one that could eliminate it. But it seems to mett
if you remove the Minister and therefore the Municipal Board, what opportunity is there for
rehearing, assuming that it's advisable to have an appeal process with a new hearing. And again
believe that that only takes place when there has been opposition. Am | right that it only takes pla
when there has been opposition? There’s no second hearing if there’s not been opposition of the fir:

MR. LENNOX: No, the second hearing is only when the Minister refers, and he only refers wh
there is opposition to the Municipal Board, so there’s a hearing. . .

MR. CHERNIACK: No, I'm sorry, Mr. Lennox. | mean under the amendment.

MR. LENNOX: No, no there’s a hearing regardiess of whether there is opposition.

MR. CHERNIACK: There is a second hearing?

MR. LENNOX: Yes.

MR. CHERNIACK: Oh, —(Interjection)— I'm told “No,” Mr. Lennox. What is the Section No.

MR. MILLER: to help toclarify it Mr. Chairman, if  may, just page 30, Section 615, subsection 1 (1
It will conduct a meeting to receive representation from those persons who have mac
representation at the Community Committee meeting. So that40 percent where thereis noissue
all, just sail through the Community Committee then people simply appear on the business of t}
designated committee and that’s the end of it. There is no one invited to attend — because th
attended at the Community Committee they’re not going to be notified.

MR. LENNOX: With respect, Mr. Chairman, there can be representations for as well as agains
And | would read that to say anybody who appeared has the right to appear again. | personally ha»
no doubt about that.

MR. CHERNIACK: Yes, well it says that. But surely if there is no objection, no divergent point
view at the first meeting there can’t be one at the second meeting, and that therefore is not ar
extensive deal. As a matter of fact, | would be surprised, as | think you would if there is any need f;
the same people to make the same pitch other than to be there available to answer questions of tt
second committee.

MR. LENNOX: Well, with respect, Mr. Chairman, | think an applicant would keep all his optior
open and would appear at thesecond hearing. And | also think thatit would be incumbent on the Ci
to have its administration there too.

MR. CHERNIACK: Yes, somebody available.

MR. LENNOX: So that, in effect, there is a second hearing. Each case would be different, but
would stillhaveto be held, in my opinion, under the act as it’s now written and it could very well be
repetition, a complete instant replay if you will of the first hearing.

MR. CHERNIACK: Would it ease things if this read, “if there have been objections atthe prit
meeting.”

MR. LENNOX: Yes, that would be certainly. . .

MR. CHERNIACK: It's just that it would have to be a recorded objection, wouldn't it? Yes, well ¢
right.

MR. LENNOX: A written objection has been taken by the City to be an objection. Sometime
people write in.

MR. CHERNIACK: All right. This is not my task to do the drafting so | move to the second one thei
Mr. Chairman. The presence requirement, | believe, is to the Municipal Board.

MR. LENNOX: I'm sorry, | don’t know which . . .

MR. CHERNIACK: No. 2.

MR. LENNOX: Yes, the sole power. . .

MR. CHERNIACK: The power of the Minister over the development plan. Now, as | understandi
any plan to be proposed, varied, amended, now goes to the Municipal Board.

MR. LENNOX: That's correct, yes.

MR. CHERNIACK: Is there a suggestion that that be removed as well as the reference to th
Minister now?

MR. LENNOX: No, | think, Mr. Chairman, the thrust ofthe City’s position there is related to Sectio

MR. CHERNIACK: You mean the authority to direct the plan.

MR. LENNOX: That is correct. Yes.

MR. CHERNIACK: Has the City after six years done the overall planning?

MR. LENNOX: Have they amended the existing Greater Winnipeg Development Plan?
MR. CHERNIACK: Yes, well | think they have.
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MR. LENNOX: No, that's being worked on. They inherited one as you know from the Metropohtan
orporation.

MR. CHERNIACK: Have they made any changes in that?

MR. LENNOX: No, but it's being actively worked on.

MR. CHERNIACK: It is. And have they developedthe Community Plans — | think they were called
istrict Plans. How many are there?

MR. LENNOX: No, | don't believe there are any ‘ Mr. Chairman. —(Interjection)— There’s one.

MR. CHERNIACK: There is, | believe for a very small — well, Mr. Vopnfjord, if that’s his name said
atthere were two very small areas. So thatin six years there hasn't been much activity in that field as
r as the City getting the plans on paper yet. Is that a fair statement?

MR. LENNOX: There’s been a lot of activity, but it has not yet .

MR. CHERNIACK: No fruition. No fruition. Now you, | believe, are therefore asking that the
inister not be involved in the plan, nor the Municipal Board.

MR. LENNOX: No, Mr. Chairman, | think that the position of the City is related to that power to
rect, and Council are saying to leave the situation as it is.

MR. CHERNIACK: So the as-is situation is preferable. I'll move to No. 3. Having been in the
unicipal law field for manyyears,are you able to tell us what municipal jurisdictions in Canadahave
ithority over provincial government projects?

MR. LENNOX: No, | can't answer that, Mr. Chairman. You mean that any municipal corporation,
at the province is not bound by its. . .

MR. CHERNIACK: Well, I'll elaborate, Mr. Lennox. When we brought in the Act originally, | was
formed that we were the first and the only province that agreed to abide by municipal zoning.and
anning by-laws. And ifthatis correct, then I'd like to know if any others have joined in this concept

- whether Winnipeg is still unique?

MR. LENNOX: | have no knowledge of that, personal knowledge

MR. CHERNIACK: Number 4. The city has been under the Municipal Board, and | think with some
"itation at times, and | do recall as you might that Metro Board when | was on it which is a long time
jo, said that we didn’t want the Municipal Board, an appointed body,toreview our plans butthat we
ould much prefer to have a politically accountable person such as the Minister of Municipal Affairs.
n quoting now from what Metro said way back in 1960-61, that we would much prefer that the review
> made by the Provincial Minister who is accountable. Would you say that the city in voting for item 4
ould not accept the Municipal Board either, or could they give a preference after beingtoldit had to
> either the Municipal Board or the Minister?

MR. LENNOX: That’s a matter of policy. | think the wording of the resolution is that they would
ave complete authority overits capital budget. | can only interpretthatto mean thecitywould have
sither. But if they had a choice whatever that choice would be, that's a policy matter.

MR. CHERNIACK: | understand that. Do you have any idea about the credit standing of a
iunicipality if it does or does not have another body approving of its capital budget?

MR. LENNOX: My own personal opinion is — and again here | don'twant to getinvolved in policy.
can give a personal opinion because I've been involved in the recent borrowings of the city in New
ork and London in the last two or three years, and my own personal opinion is that imprimatur of the
lunicipal Board was of advantage of to the city, and was respected by the investors. —(Interjection)

MR. CHERNIACK: | think that that's a generally recognized fact, Mr. Lennox. I'msorry lhadtoget
ou to put it on the record but it should be on the record. Finally, under Item 6, is there any
xplanation as to why this change should take place?

MR. LENNOX: Well, it was discussed and it was because of the location and the character of that
articular portion of the Fort Rouge community that Council was of the view that the change should
e made as indicated.

MR. CHERNIACK: You mean what they call the socio-economic cultural nature of it? Or could it
e that it is because, and I'm not sure that it is, because it would conform with the city’s present
hysical works plan?

MR. LENNOX: No. My impression, Mr. Chairman, wasbecause of itslocation and the character of
1at particular area.

MR. CHERNIACK: Okay. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Miller.

MR. MILLER: Mr. Chairman, through you, and recognizing the constraints under which Mr,
ennox is here, you're suggesting in the very first point you make, posing the proposal for a second
ublic hearing for subdivisions and rezonings, and suggesting that it will take more time. I'm
uggestingtoyouand I'm wondering if this isn’t a fact, that atthe Community Committee there may
e both proponents and opponents appearing. On the other hand, there may just be opponents or
ist proponents. In any case, it then goes to the EPC. . .
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MR. CHAIRMAN: | wonder if the honourable members would not keep talking back there becat
it's very difficult for the Chair to hear, it's very difficult for the recording, it's very difficult and it’s ve
discourteous.

MR. MILLER: When the matter then goes to EPC after the community committee. . .

MR. LENNOX: Excuse me, Mr. Chairman, it goes to Environment Committee.

MR. MILLER: I'm sorry. After the community committee, it goes to the Environment Committt
You've indicated that it would have to be staffed, and administration would have to be there. Is
administration atthe Environment Committee now, when the matter comestothem from Commun
Committee? Because in the final analysis the Environment Committee may disagree with what h
occurred at the Community Committee level, and surely they should have staff input in orderto cor
to a decision.

MR. LENNOX: Mr. Chairman, there are staff present, but not to the extent that there would be
there was a public hearing.

MR. MILLER: Yes. Well, let's come tothe public hearing. What the amendment says is that if it i
non-contested, non-opp-osed application, only those who made representation would be able
appear. In other words, someone couldn’'t come out of the woodwork who hadn’t before made t
opposition known. It's possible that those who are in favour of something or are trying to get :
approval of something would indeed attend but the opponents would not attend. Do you not fe
since the Municipal Board is out of it, the Minister is out of it, that whether proponent or opponent
the recommendation is contrary to their views, that they should have one other avenue to mal
known their views in favour or in opposition, providing they made known their views at tl
community committee level. Otherwise there would be one hearing, period. The designati
committee would hear it 'without benefit of pros and cons, and there could be no referral to tl
Minister because the Minister is out of it, no referral to the Municipal Board beacuse again tl
Municipal Board has been removed. I'm not quite sure why you say it would take more time or
would make it more difficult although recognizing that this gives people an opportunity which thi
now have by referral to the Minister. Now, if that is taken away, they at least have one mo
opportunity to make known their views. Do you not think that is important from the point of view
the citizen?

MR. LENNOX: Well if the first hearing has been, and as | suggested it would be a fulland comple
hearing, at which every person is allowed to be heard, every possible explanation is given and th
whole record will be before the designated committee, the whole record of the first hearing, it seen
really that there would just be a repeat of what went on before and | don't quite see what would t
gained by that. | don’t see how anybody could say that they hadn’t had a hearing when they indee
have had one.

MR. MILLER: You mentioned that if 40 percent are unopposed it simply goes through.

MR. LENNOX: Approximately yes.

MR. MILLER: Okay. Those 40 percent go through without any opposition, then when tt
designated committee that now is going to be charged with that is seized of the matter, there can't
nobody there who is opposing it, because they didn’t oppose it at the community committe
Therefore, it simply comes to them as it does now to EPC. They just listen and say okay it was passe
no problem, and they pass it.

MR. LENNOX: My point isthatit’s a statutory hearing and you cannot just slough it off, it's got
be held. | also suggest that the proponents will appear keeping every option open, and so you ¢
through a statutory hearing again. It cannot be just ignored because then you are liableto. . . yol
whole proceeding.

MR. MILLER: | see. So you are concerned about the statutory requirement.

MR. LENNOX: That'’s correct.

MR. MILLER: So it's a legal thing. All right.

Now, the other question, posing the sole powerwith regard to the Greater Winnipeg Developmei!
Plan and the Community Plan, youareaware of course thatthesearewhatareknownasmacroplan
The Development Plan is sort of the statement of principles, very broad plans with regard to tt
overall city, and the Community Plans as well are very major, they are not detailed, they need nott
detailed certainly, and it is only in those plans that there is a suggestion that the Minister, if the ci

does not move, that the Minister then would have the power to use the city’s resources to have suc
plans drawn up. Do you not agree that macro plans of this nature, very general, are necessary in tt
growth of a modern metropolitan city?

MR. LENNOX: Yes. There is no question about that. But because they are general in nature the
are the instrument for the planning of the city and must be followed. Of course theyinclude financi
commitment as parts of them are implemented as you go along.

MR. MILLER: Do you agree that if in fact the city does proceed to develop such plans, then ¢
course the Minister would have no role to play at all. The way it's worded it's only when the city fai
after a considerable length of time, only then would the Minister come into the picture. But in fact, if
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erflt ahead the Minister would have no role to play whatsoever except final referral to him for
tification.

MR. LENNOX: That is correct. Yes.

MR. MILLER: With regard to the third one, the Opposition exempting the Provincial Government
- its agencies. Do you not recognize — I'm wondering whether you agree that wherethe legislature
f a province passes legislation and funds to launch various programs which are provincial
isponsibility, that the legislature in doing so expectsthatthe government of the day will in factcarry
ut those programs. Can you not see the possibility where programs might be frustrated ifinfactthe
rovince is bound by city ordinances whether they be by-laws or zoning or what have you.

MR. LENNOX: | don't think that anything should be frustrated because that's what happens to
very corporation and person in the city. All personsareunderthecity by-laws, zoning and planning
gulations and usually it's worked out one way or another. | don't think that by saying this that
nybody is suggesting that the province would be frustrated. It certainly wouldn't be my view
nyway. Well, it would have to be a co-operative venture by the city and the province to work out
atisfactory solutions to any problems that may arise because of the existence of the city zoning or
lanning regulations.

MR. MILLER: So you're saying that the legislature which is elected and notjust a private person,
ut is elected, would have to be in a position where it has to yield to the city’s view even though the
igislature of-a province proceeded to pass certain programs requiring certain programs-to be
wunched and it might be faced with a recalcitrate city who may not be anxious or willing. In other
rords, you prefer that the veto be on the other side.

MR.LENNOX:No.Don'tput meinthatposition, Mr. Chairman. I'm notsayingthatatall. ’'msaying
1e legislature has also passed the City of Winnipeg Act which gave exclusive jurisdiction over
lanning and zoning to the City of Winnipeg. All I'm saying and Council | think is saying that they
rould like that to apply to the province. It's not a question of veto. Itwould depend on who could say
that the application is. What are the facts of the matter and how are they applied to a given situation?
don'tthink by saying this, thatthe city everintended that they are trying toveto anything or whatever
ther word you used there. | think it’s just a question that every person and corporation in the city is
nder the planning and zoning. That's what the legislature intended, what they said, andthecity is
aying that the province should be in the same position. It's not a question of frustrating anythingor
etoing anything anymore thanany other. . .

MR. MILLER: Are you aware that if the province moves to do this that it would have to hold
earings in order to achieve this. To make this come about the province would have to appoint
omeone, hold hearings in order that the community and the citizens would have their. . .

MR. LENNOX: I'm well aware of that. Under the bill, yes.

MR. MILLER: You are aware of that. So then in fact, the citizens would be aware of what’sgoing on
nd report back.

MR. LENNOX: Except with respect to the one point | brought out, that the way | read it and
terpret.it, is that that's only referring to zoning and planning matters. Subsection 2 of that section
lives the power to the Lieutant-Governor without a hearing to exempt any person or corporation
rom any by-law or resolution of the City of Winnipeg. | don’t know whether that was the intent, butin
ny interpretation that is what it says.

MR. MILLER: It would be requiring hearings where hearings would otherwise be required. In
ither words, the city would have to hold hearings too — the province would have to hold hearings.

MR. LENNOX: Mr. Chairman, to the Honourable Minister. The only timethe hearingisrequired is
or planning or zoning matters.

MR.MILLER: One last thought, Mr. Chairman. If there was a modification there and we included in
here the idea that it would be for the purposes of carrying out or participating in a program or
rojects deemed by the Lieutant-Governor-in-Council to be a provincial government program or
roject, would that help to clarify the nature of the programs and therefore the times when the
rrovince would use this kind of authority? I've heard it said that the word “person” is so broad that the
yrovince for whatever reason could decide to let a private firm build a glue factory somewhere. If in
actthat was amended or clarified so that it had to be of a nature where a program or projectwasa
yrovincial government program or project, that was the only condition, the only times that this would
ipply, would that help to modify or clarify it?

MR. LENNOX: It certainly would modify and clarify it, no question about that. But | again come
»ack to my point. Perhapsthat’s theway it'sworded now, and just for the information of committee as
interpret it, the Lieutenant-Governor without a hearing can exempt any person, firm or corporatiori
rom any by-law, resolution, order, decision or procedure of the city.

MR. MILLER: That's the reason I'm suggesting a clarification along the lines | did. Recognizing
hat the hearings would have to be held only in those matters where the city hasto hold hearings. !f
he city doesn’t have to hold hearings, the province wouldn’t hold hearings.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Doern.

141




Law Amendments
Saturday, May 28, 1977

MR. DOERN: Mr. Chairman, | wanted to ask some questions of Mr. Lennox in his capacity
Acting Mayor. These items, six in total, were these carried in a single vote or were there individ
votes on each?

MR. LENNOX: There were individual votes, a division on each one, Mr. Chairman.

MR. DOERN: Were there any individual items that failed or are these the only six?

MR. LENNOX: Oh no. This is the resolution as was adopted by Council which is before yo

MR. DOERN: Were there any amendments to it?

MR. LENNOX: No. The amendment referred to the clause that was on the Order Paper and th
were no amendments to these.

MR. DOERN: No amendments. There were no deletions and no amendments. There was earlie
EPC a resolution that failed that was supposed to be referred to Council concerning “a reductior
the powers of the Mayor.” There was no such discussion of that or no proposal.

" MR. LENNOX: No, | can't comment on that.

MR. DOERN: Secondly, in regard to Iltem 3, the exemption of the Provincial Government or
agencies from City plans or zoning by-laws. Was there any discussion or has there ever been ¢
discussion that you're aware of where Council has taken a position that the Federal Governm:
should not be exempted from City plans or zoning by-laws.

MR. LENNOX: The point has come up from time to time but Federal Government, when they
involved in the City of Winnipeg, it is usually some large building or something like that and tt
usually beforehand have had considerable consultation with the City officials and in effect h:
availed themselves of the services of the City before they proceed with their construction. In otl
words, it's a co-operative thing there.

MR. DOERN: But I'm saying to the best of your knowledge has the city ever passed a resoluti
saying that the Federal Government should be subject to City plans or zoning by-laws.

MR. LENNOX: No, they haven't.

MR. DOERN: Similarly, are you aware of any municipal conferences where there has beer
position taken in regard to provincial governments being subject to city plans or zoning by-laws? £
you aware of any national conferences where, say resolutions have carried to that effect, tt
provincial governments should be subject to municipal by-laws and zoning?

MR. LENNOX: No, I'm not, Mr. Chairman.

MR. DOERN: Finally, in regard to Resolution 5, could you tell along what lines the debate was
general. Was it in regard to the size of Council that size of Council should be just reduced, per se?
was it that because of the method of directly electing the Mayor that it would be advisable to redu
the size of Council? Can you give us the thrust of the debate?

MR. LENNOX: It's a very difficult question for me to get involved in . . .

MR. CHAIRMAN: Order please. | don't think that Mr. Lennoxis here to interpret the feelings of t
Council. The Council has made a decision. | think that's an unfair question.

MR. DOERN: Mr. Chairman, when the debates ensuein elected bodies sometimesit’s possible
ascertain what they were. If Mr. Lennox doesn't care to answer, | think that's upto him. l am simj
saying what was the thrust of the debate in regard to the size of Council. Was there just a moti
passed or not?

A MEMBER: Don'’t answer that.

MR. F. JOHNSTON: There have been several councillors come before this Committee, elect
members, where Mr. Doern, the Minister, would have had the opportunity to ask that, and | belie
there are still some on the list, Mr. Chairman.

MR. DOERN: Well, he is representing the City.

MR. F. JOHNSTON: He has presented what the City has said.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Axworthy.

MR. AXWORTHY: Mr. Chairman, | think most of my questions have been answered and for t
sake of time | would desist.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Mr. Johnston.

MR. F. JOHNSTON: | just have one brief question on Item 1, Mr. Chairman. If you have a hearil
and it goes downtown again for another hearing, it isn’t necessarily the same councillors that &
going to hear it the second time. It's a designated committee.

MR. LENNOX: That's correct.

MR. F. JOHNSTON: | just wanted to get that clear because | would assume that even if there w
no opposition to what | wanted to do I'd go down there and keep fighting if it was a different group
councillors. Thank you.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Thank you Mr. Lennox.

MR. LENNOX: Thank you, Mr. Chairman, for the opportunity.

MR. CHAIRMAN: Committee rise. It’s 5:30.
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